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List of Grand Jurors Selected

May term 1928-B. A Dodson, 
Earl Patterson. G. T. Austin, J. 
E. Davenport, R. E. Dennes, J. 
C. Houk, A. C. Chesher, Thee 
Woods, L. C. Grissom, Walter 
Kirk, H. H Ogletree. John Dean, 
C. 0. Griffin, Frank Sturgiss, J. 
M. Shuttlesworth, L. J King.

Petit Jurors, April 30,—John 
Walker. J. W. Kelly, Otis Brown,
A. C. Barton, Paul Burrus, H 
K. Baugh, J. A. Carruth, Walter 
Grandall, Charlie Brown, F. W. 
Kersh. W. B. E ly , W. B Flour- 
ney, J. E Quilliam, Dick Beisel. 
George Bittner, W. H. Gardner, 
Earnest Woods, Roy Campbell, 
Mid Seale, Roy Yeager, Calvin 
Patterson, A, L. Strain, Joe 
Walker, Wilbur Stocton, Roy 
Killingsworth. L. E. Slate, Fos
ter Lumpkins. George K. Nich
ols, A. M. Holt, C. A. Allen. 
Luther Marge, H. C. Holt. C. A. 
Danials, I. G. Marrow, C. L 
Danials, H. G. Ramby.

Petit Jurors, May 7. —C. E. 
Yoder, F. M. Shelton, H. L Hi! 
lard, G. C. Briscoe, R. L. W’oods, 
T. B. Priddy, George Rector, J.
B. Foster, Luther Uselton, Jin. 
Templeton, Tom Young. Eisy 
Figley, H. M. Langford, T. H. 
Jackson, Jack Dickenson. Mar
shall Oavett, L. D. Jones, A. L. 
Dennis, C. T. Mason, Elmer 
Philips. Guy Willis, S. P. Mc- 
Swain, C. M. Owens, George 
Brown. Sam Rumback, Baskin 
Stewart, Errerett Iron, T o m  
Hendricks. Floyd Dyer, Otto 
Jones. H. L. Smith. Star Haile. 
Robert Steen, Luther Kirk, Carl 
Arnold, E. D. Devaney.

Petit Jurors. May 14.—Jess 
Mitchell, L. L. Dunn, Clyde W. 
Robertson, W. W. Carpenter, J. 
W. Stewart. J. W. Porcher. W. 
P. Kirk. O. N. McCarty, J. M. 
Blessing, H. E. Thurston, J. W. 
Masters, C. A. Walling, R. B. 
Whitford, B. V. Padon, J. M. 
Simmons. Z T. Smith.

A. J. PolDrd and family have 
moved to the property recently- 
vacated by the Cordell family, 

o
Little Eugene Stevens, small 

son of Mr, and Mrs. Gilberth 
Stevens, who has been critically 
ill for the past eight weeks, is 
able to be about again.

— — O----------

Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Hutto and 
children left Thursday evening 
for Olney to visit with the lat
ter's parents, Mr. and Mrs. C. 
N. Hutto.

Union Church Building

The farmers o f the community 
ten miles south o f Sudan have 
erected a Union Church building 
and will be giving a meeting at 
the church next Sunday night 
with Rev. Poynor in charge.

This church w ill be used for 
meetings of all denominations, 
and for a community get-to
gether place. The building is 
being financed by a subscription 
of funds as shown below:

L. E. Slate, Coleman Lamp; L 
C. Grissom, $7.50; Sturges & 
Harris, Coleman Lamp: Farmers 
Gin Co., $10.00; C. O. Daniel, 
$2.50: Dean Gin Co.. $10 00: “ Ev
erybody’s Cash Store, ”  $5.00; R. 
M. Grissom $2 50; J. M. Carruth, 
$2 00; Len Irvin, $2.00; Sudan 
Cafe, $2.00; A. Starrt, $5.00; 
Hutto Chevrolet Co., $5.00: L. C. 
King, $5.00; Mrs. L. Hilliard. 
$2.00; T. L. Phillips, $2.00;C. K. 

i Simmons, $2 00: B. R. Haney, 
$2.00; L. D. Poor, $2.50; Sudan 
Drug Store, $5.00; Hokus Pokus, 
$2.50; Ocie Willingham, $1.00; J. 
M Moore. $1.00; V. M. Jones. 
11.00; L. R. Woods, $5.00; J. W 
Driscoll. $1.00; J. E. Campbell, 
50c; V. Patterson, 1.00; Heme 
Bakery, 50c; Foxworth-Galbraith 
Lbr. Co.. $25.00; Clyde W. Rob
ertson, $2 50; F. Z. Payne, $2.50; 
Don Welch, $5.u0; George Rec
tor, $2.00; I. S. Morrow, $1.00: 
Dr. G. A. Foote, $2.50; Bank, 
$10.00: C. M. Furneaux, $1.00: 
A. D. Linton. $1.00: H. C. Holt. 
$2.00; Dr. Ford, $1.00; A. M. 
Holt, $1.00: A. E. Ketchum, 25c; 
S. D. Hay, $5.00: News. $1.00.

W. O. Wright returned Mon
day from a short visit with his 
aged fathei and mother and oth
er relatives at Carlton. Texas.

V. J. Fans, wife and two sons, 
of Shallow-water, visited Sunday 
in the I. G. Morrow home.

■ o
C. P. Overton, wife and dau

ghters and Miss Margaret Earl 
Gibbs, of White Deer, were Sun
day guests of T. L. Phillips ana 
family.

Robert Deisher and w-ife, of 
Plainview, were in Sudan Mon
day. ,

■O ■ ■ ■

Dr. Foote received a letter 
from one of the doctors at the 
sanitarium at Lubbock stating 
that Mr. J. A. Freely, who has 
been in a very critical condition, 
is much improved.

BUSINESS MEN S MEETING

Sudan’s Business Men Mean
Business, As Their Action
At This Meeting Shows

The Business Men’s Associa
tion of Sudan met in the City 
Hall Tuesday night with a fine 
representation of the business 
folks. The meeting was the best 
since the organization was or 
ganized and every one seemed 
full o f pep and ready to go aftet 
the things that were presented 
for action. Among the import 
ant matters up for action were: 
First, the opening of a road 
through the sand hills north of 
town. This matter was favora
bly acted upon and on Wednes
day a committee of two County 
Cotnmissiontrs and three citizens 
and busifiess men from Sudan 
went over the proposed new 
road. These men were County 
Commissioners Daniel and Hay. 
and J. C. Barron, W. W. Car
penter and J. A. Hutto. On 
their return they report that 
there is considerable work to be 
done to put this road in good 
condition, but that they were 
really surprised at the short 
stretch of sand that would have 
to be passed over, and that after 
their trip they felt that the new 
road would be a reality in the 
very near future. A petition 
will be presented to the Commis
sioners' Court on the next meet
ing date, and we are hopeful 
that favorable action will be ta
ken by the court.

Next came the matter of send
ing the Agriculture Class to Col
lege Station to enter the judging 
contest which will be held at 
that place beginning next Mon
day. It was arranged at the 
meeting that the classes and 
their teacher should be sent from 
here, and money was made up 
by the business men to defray
al! expenses. Three teams, 12 
boys and the teacher, left yes
terday in the F. C. Brovles truck 
and will arrive at College Sta
tion Saturday night.

Telephone Service Is
Extended to France

Transatlantic telephone serv
ice was extended to Paris last 
week, according to H. L. Fitz
patrick. District Manager of the 
Southwestern Bell T elephone 
Company.

France makes the fifth conti
nental European nation to be ad
ded to the transatlantic circuit 
which opened to Great Britain 
on January 7, last. A call from 
any point in Missouri and Arkan
sas to Paris will cost $54.75 for 
the first three minutes and $18 - 
25 for each minute thereafter. 
Historic interest attaches to the 
opening c f commercial service to 
Paris due to the fact that the 
first words spoken by human 
voice to be heard across the A t
lantic were received at the E if
fel Tower, Paris, in 1915. Paris 
achieves voice communication 
with the land in which the tele
phone was invented on almost 
exactly the 50th anniversary of 
the first appearance of the tele
phone in France, where it was 
shown at the World’s Fair in 
Paris in 1878,

Dr. Foote reports the follow
ing births: Mr. and Mrs. H. T. 
Rector, 5 miles south of town, a 
baby boy on the 11th; Mr. and 
Mrs. W. S. White, baby boy on 
the 6th; Mr. and Mrs. J. L. 
Foust, baby girl on the 12th.

Sudan Agricultural
Teams Win at Lubbock

Lubbock. April. — Twenty-six 
teams entered the third annual 
judging tournament for voca
tional agriculture students held 
at the Technological College. 
April 14.

Floydacjj, Sil verton, Tulia. and 
Roby were winners in the three 
contests and received loving cups 
from the Lubbock Chamber of 
Commerce when the 140 contest
ants and 16 coaches from 16 
Northwest Texas high schools 
were guests of the Lubbock 
Chamber of Commerce at a ban
quet. Saturday evening.

Floydada won first in the plant 
production contest with Sudan, 
second; Ralls, third; Sil verton, 
fourth and Tahoka, fifth.

Silverton won first in the poul
try judging contest with Tulia, 
seconJ: Sudan, third: Littlefield, 
fourth; and Tahoka. fifth.

ftoby and Tulia tied for first 
place in livestock judging. Su
dan was third; Tahoka. fourth; 
and Ralls, fifth.

High point men in the three 
contests were: Martin True,
Floydada, plant production: A. 
Donnell, Silverton. poultry judg
ing: and Dennis Wilkins. Tulia. 
live stock judging.

Ralls. Abernathy, Sudan, and 
Tahoka had three teams each in 
the tournament. Matador, Sil
verton, Littlefield, and Tulia had 
tw* teams each and Roby, Floy
dada, Dimmett, Hereford, Bled
soe, Snyder. Olton, and Farwell 
had one team each in the tourn
ament.

By Garnet Reeves. 
Publicity Mgr.. Lubbock Cham

ber of Commerce.
.1. G. Bishop, professor of vo

cational agriculture in the Sudan 
High School, was coach of the 
three teams from Sudan. His 
teams won second in one contest 
an third in the other two. Mem
bers of the teams were: Artie 
Lee Hicks. Ledger Lam, and 
Ernest Willingham, live stock; 
Donald Robertson, Jack Lender- 
son, and Arthur Shuttleworth, 
plant production; and Noel Lum
pkins, Rex Hammock, and For
rest Weimhold, poultry judging.

----------o---------

Mr. A. E. Ketchum has opened 
up a restaurant near the post- 
office where he invites his old 
friends and the public generally 
to give him a call. Mr Ketchum 
was formerly a resident of Su
dan and engaged in the same 
business, and by courteous and 
fair treatment and the best of 
service he made quite a success 
and won the respect and good 
will of all our people. He left 
here about a year ago to still 
better his condition, but found 
that no place beats Sudan f ir  
prosperity and congenial rela
tionship. So he now comes to 
cast his lot with us again, engag
ing in the same business, and in 
which his many friends here will 
gladly welcome him. Mr. Ketch- 
uni is a deserving and honorable 
gentleman, thoroughly under
stands his business, and the 
News asks for him a fair share 
of your patronage.

Mr. Cecil Walker has been vis
iting friends and relatives in 
Amarillo this week.

Mr. ami Mrs. W n . H. Cooper, 
of Texola, Oklahoma, is visiting 
Mrs. Cooper’s parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. W n. H. Walker, south oft 
town.

WHAT’S DOING IN WEST TEXAS

Allanreed-The chamber o f 
commerce is meeting every Tues
day to care for the pressing 
needs arising from oil develop
ment here.

Carlton —The annual Carlton 
Fat Stock Show was held April 
13 and 14, with large attendance 
from neighboring towns.

Quanah —The Greenbelt-Lower 
Panhandle district convention ol' 
the West Texas Chamber of Com
merce convenes here May 14.

Lawn—W. L. Hughes of A. & 
M. College spoke at a recent 
mass meeting o f Lawn citizen
ship on problems of rural educa
tion.

Clarendon—April 30 and May 
l have been set as dates for rais
ing funds to take the local band 
to the WSCC Fort Worth con
vention.

Aspermont - Material is being 
placed on the ground to erect a 
new building covering four lots.

Stamford —Newspaper editors' 
all over West Texas will be 
guests of the West Texas Cham
ber of Commerce at breakfast 
June 18 in the Fort Worth Club.

Slaton--The Slaton Slatonite 
has been sold by Mrs. Bessie M. 
Dona'd to J. L. Nunn of Amaril
lo, D. D. Roderick of Lubbock, 
and T. E. Roderick of Tulsa, Ok
lahoma.

Alvord—A fifty by seventy 
mill house is to be erected here.

Weatherford The Weather
ford Chamber of Commerce is 
offering a scholarship to the Tex
as Business College, Weather
ford. in the "My Home Town 
Contest”  o f the West Texas 
Chamber of Commerce.

Memphis — A new telephone 
switchboard is expected to be in 
operation here by July 1.

Lampasas -J. R. Key. a direc
tor o f the West Texa- Chamber 
of Commerce, has offered to pay 
all expenses of the boy or girl 
representing this city in the an
nual “ My Home Town Contest’ ’ 
at Fort Worth.

Claude-Mains have been com
pleted at Claude for natural gas.

Wellington - The Wellington 
band is rehearsing in order to be 
in trim for the WTCC annual 
band contest.

Fort Stockton —A modern brick 
business building is under con
struction here bv Tom Talley.

Blackwell —New machinery for 
the Blackwell ice factory is be
ing installed.

Lamesa-The South Plains dis
trict convention of the WTCC 
meets here May 10.

Pampa—A new carbon black 
plant is being established in 
Pampa

R otan -A  water e x ten s io n  
movement ia under way in Ro
tan to be completed during the 
summer.

Rising Star—A luncheon club, 
auxiliary to the chamber of com 
merce. has been formed at Ria- 
ing Star.

----------o----------

H. J. McCarty returned from 
Dickens county the first o f the 
week where he had been visiting 
with friends and relatives. While 
there Mr. McCarty had hia eyes 
treated and reports them much 
improved, also states that coun
try in good condition.

The W orld is Progressing

A sign of old age is looking behind.

Of reviving old methods o f every kind.

Of believing the world w ill go on the rocks 

Unless children mind and wear different frocks; 

But the fact really is the world’s moving on 

As it always has done since earliest dawn;

And the way to keep young is to keep in the race, 

And to move with its progress, not backward face 

The First National Bank is strong in the belief 

Tne world is progressing, will not come to grief.

First National Bank
of Sudan, Texas

l fopr 10?S Adam Brown Hunttr)

\t> A» 'AtVAtMS 1

— ■■ ■■■ - ■ o

Wait for the 2 for one Nyals 
Sale at the Sudan Drug Store.

NO. 43

May Still Learn

“ You can’t teach an old dog 
new tricks,”  they used to tell 
us, but modern studies seem to 
refute that old adage. Psychol
ogists have discoyered that the 
mind may continue to develop 
well up to the age o f fifty years. 
It is more plastic around the age 
o f thirty than at the age of fif
teen. It is more capable o f un
dertaking at the age o f forty 
than at thirty, because ripe ma
turity brings with it a better 
sense of values

Biographers can verify the 
truth of these scientific conclus
ions. Few of the groat charac
ters upon the stage o f history 
have been young men As we 
read the lives of the great, we 
are impressed with the fact that 
these men continue to learn long 
after the period of formal school
ing.

Herein lies some hope and con
solation for those who have pass
ed the years that were formerly 
regarded as the formative years. 
I f  your accomplishments to date 
are not notable, if  you know that 
there is still plenty o f room for 
self improvement, don’t feel that 
you have reached your limit 
merely because a half o f your 
life is behind you. Probably the 
best years are yet to come. Per
haps you can start now to learn 
those things that should have 
been learned back ten or fifteen 
years ago. There may still be 
time for you to carve out the ca
reer of which you have dream
ed.—Dr. Frank Crane.

----------o---------

National Memorial
At Valley Forge

The whole nation is to be giv
en the opportunity to contribute 
to the fund which is to go to 
ward the erection of a $10,000, 
000 Washington Memorial church 
to commemorate the many trials 
and hardships endured by Wash
ington and the other patriots of 
the Revolution. The fund is to 
be raised by popular subscription 
and Rev. Dr. W. Herbert Burk. 
Episcopal rector of Washington 
chapel, has expressed the desire 
to see ten million American citi
zens contribute one dollar each.

A 15-acre site, overlooking the 
Schuylkill River and valley, has 
been purchased for the memorial 
church, which will have a seat
ing capacity of 5,000. The edi
fice will be 486 feet long and 100 
high, with three towers arising 
200 feet. The cornerstone will 
be laid June 19, the 150th anni
versary of the evacuation of Y’al- 
ley Forge by Washington and 
his army. It is hoped the church 
will be ready for dedication on 
the 200th anniversary o f Wash
ington’s birth. February 22. 1932.

Miss Lavada Raines retu-ned 
from Quanah Saturday but hat 
been confined to her room on ac
count of illness.

Don’t forget the 2 for 1 Nyals 
Sale at the Sudan Drug. Date 
will be announced in our ad in 
this paper soon.

Sudan Drug Store 
----  - ■ 0

Elmer Hoskins, of Mulesh**. 
was in Sudan Tuesday.

Mrs. T. P. Hunter, o f the Cir- 
cleback community, is ill this 
week with the flu.

Mr. and Mrs. Ruminer,of Luo- 
bock, are guests of Mr. and Mrs. 
F. >1. Faria this week.



f H E  S U D A N  N E W S

Dead Mail Bane 
of Post Office

Undeliverable Matter Fill* 
Many Bags Daily Despite 

Repeated Warnings.
New York.—For six years the P»st 

Ottu-c ill partment has carried on h 
campaign to Iniluce the public to ill 
rert mull legibly to the street anil 
number of Its destination am] to place 
■ return address on a 11 letters ami pur. 
eels. Mail hearing ln>,mplete or Il
legible aililre>si-s constitutes one of 
the main difficulties the postoffice en
counters In rendering service.

Since the Inauguration of the cam
paign. sis years ago. the general post
al receipts have Increased appmxl 
mutely 4-1 per cent, while the receipts 
of the dead letter office (accruing 
from the threea-ent fee charged fm 
returning mall to senders) have In 
creased only Kit 1-3 (»er cent. This In
dicates that the department has made 
progress in Its efforts to Induce great 
er care on the part of the public The 
dead letter office acts as a kind ot 
barometer, registering the response 
o f mailers to the requests o f the post 
office.

According to postal records the 
Chief offenders against tl e rule re 
ganding return addresses are bust 
ness firms that advertise by clreu 
lars. There seems to tie a belief 
SDiong rlrcutarlzers that a return ad 
dress on a letter sf this type amounts 
to a one way ticket to the waste bas
ket It Is ihe opinion of the post office 
that a letter arriving by flrrt-class mall 
will be opened regardless of the re 
turn address printed on It. It Is oh 
Served also that the firms sending out 
advertising material have no way of 
checking their mailing lists unless 
their undelivered mail Is returned.

Besides business mail of this vari
ety. parcels and private letters go In 
swarms to the dead letter office.

Efforts to Reduce Carelessness
This office was established in It&l 

but prior to 1 still no complete record 
was kept of Its transactions. Such 
statistics as are available show that 
In 1S30 some Suinu letters were 
turned over In 1S5!). when the sennte 
requested that the postmaster gen
erals annual report should Include a 
Statement of the number of dead let
ters received, the number reported 
was 2-.Vk),Um. From that time, va
rious measures. In. lading legislation, 
were used to decrease the amount of 
tuideliverable mall

In 1862 congress authorized the j 
post office to return dead letters I 
whenever the address of senders 
could be obtained. A charge of three I 
cents was required to he made for 
the return of ordinary mall and sis 
cents for letters containing anything 
of value. The amount of revenue 
thus collected In one year amounted 
to $46,645.92. or $2*1 <»«) more thnn 
the i-ost of the labor Involved.

The Introduction of the money order 
system in IN >4 was due largely to the 
fact that much money hud been found 
In unclaimed letters. The following 
year the government went Into the 
business of milking glun.|>eil envelo|>ev 
imprinted wilh the address of the 
sender and a request for return Pe 
spite these efforts the receipts of tin- 
deliverable mall lnore.'i-.d, but this 
may have been owing In part to the 
general Increase In the volume of 
mail. In 1 N>: the three-cent fee was 
dlseontlnueil. and it was not resumed 
until 1920. In the Inst live years 
these fees have averaged 
yearly.

The number of dead letters received 
nnd disposed of In the pust tlscul year 
totaled 24.tlTsl.lrj8. an Increase of more 
than 2.mm.ta«i over the preceding 
year. Of these more than a.t a a m a hi 
were ultimately delivered. Some 80. 
<md containing valuables are still held 
awaiting proof of ownership. Ont of 
530.1 NS) pan-els handled Inst year 161,- 
UX> were delivered. 52.000 were de
stroyed as valueless or dangerous to 
other mall matter and 321.00) were 
filed for disposal ot public auction.

Twclva Bags Full Daily.
Visitors to the dead letter office 

exhibits In New York city often won 
der at the carelessness of senders. 
The undellverahle mall for one day in 
New- York and the New England states 
fills twelve hags

The dead letters are opened by ma
chine am) distributed to a group ol 
clerks railed selectors, whose duty It 
Is rapidly to Inspect the contents for 
clew*. Those that contain neither re
turn addresses nor anything of in
trinsic value are sold as waste paper. 
Those containing enclosures are 
passed on to clerks who record the 
contents and data for use In case the 
sender later submit* n claim. le t 
ters coutidulng address information 
are given to clerks who enclose them 
In official envelopes and dispute!) them 
to the indicated address.

The long experience of clerks saves 
many a letter from the wuste basket 
One freak address lhat Is still fresh 
In the memories of the official* of 
the New York dead letter office read* 
as follow*:

Hill.
K..

Mass.
The correct reading. It was at length
decided. Is:

•'It. Underhill. Andover. Mass.**
Seine weeks ago a $300 bill arrived 

at the New York post office In a dead 
letter. When the letter was opened 
the addresses of both sender and ad 
dressee were found within and the 
letter was delivered. Many dead let 
ters Come from foreign countries 
Tiiese almost Invariably hear the 
name of a city, sometimes n street 
number, without Indicating the state 
letters addressed to Slippery liocke

NEW POLICE WEAPON

Capt. Italph Micelli of the Now 
York police with the tear gas billy 
which Is the latest weapon provided 
for the guardians of the peace In the
metropolis.

U. S. A.: Phoenicia, America, Broad 
way, Itullan America: Suet Falters 
(for Sioux Falls): Preckness Dairy 
l'. S A.; Grotto Ave. Pete. B. Y. (for

• It. L )t  P-a I h*r Shop Now
York, ami a letter with four different 
address*-* on Its face— all these came 
to the selector's desk on Ihe same 
day recently. A postcard was ad 
dressed: “ Repairing and Retinlshing 
Neatly Done. North America." Fre 
Jiuently foreigners mistake the adver
tising on a postcard for the address; 
sometimes they will copy down every 
tdt of printed matter on a card ex
cept the address.

Two Liberty Loan bonds, uncan
celed and therefore us good as cash, 
were found a few weeks ugo in In
adequately addressed envelopea On* 
of the bond* was for $1,000 and the 
other for $500l

Santa Claus’ Address Known.
Letters to Santa Claus begin to ar

rive early; hut mall to this elusive 
person ags presents no serious prob
lem. Letters to Snnta Clau* sre all
deliverable. Around Christmas time 
the post office teeelve* many request* 
from charitable organizations and 
from Individuals asking lhat Santa 
Claus communication* he forwarded 
to them. If the applicants can sat
isfy the post office that they mean to 
use the letters In the cause o f charity 
they are permitted to have them. The 
Santa Claus association, devoted to 
ttie care of needy children, takes 
charge of many such missives each 
year.

Letters manifestly the product
Idle hands are speedily disposed of. 
One of this sort arrived the other 
day. it was addressed to Mr No
body. Nowhere. U. S. A. It came 
from Berlin.

Female Joiner
New York. —Dr. Rosalie Slanghtei 

Morton Is the city's leading clubwom
an; she belong* to forty.

Example of Municipal Illumination

Milwaukee. WIs., brilliantly lit up at night At the left is ttie city ball, wilh Its lofty tower and In the fore
ground la the Milwaukee river.

GOLD A T  SEA BOTTOM NOW
SOUGHT BY RADIO FINDER

New Device It Expected to Locate 
Treasure Sunk by Old- 

Time Buccaneers.

Baton Rouge, La.—Treasure be
lieved to have been sent to the bottom 
of the sea hy pintles who roamed the 
BpnnUh Main centuries ago, and 
which has defied all efforts of treasure 
hunter*, will be sought with a new 
radio device this summer.

O. O. Maher. Baton Rouge man who 
Invented the “ ground radio.” with 
which he has unearthed a small for 
tunc In hurled treasure, has developed 
a similar machine for use in water 
and Is authority for the tnnouncetnent 
of the ex|>edlflon. which plan* to go 
to (he southwestern ,-oaat of South 
America this summer

A vessel manned with diver* and 
fully equipped for the adventure will 
be used In Ihe search. Maher says A 
3'ciinessee man whose name is with

held I* financing the expedition. Ttie 
Spanish galleons sought are believed 
to have been sunk near the const by 
pirates about 1700. One vessel alone 
Is reported to contain a million dol 
lars In gold bullion, which was being 
transported from Mexico to Spain at 
the time It was sunk In a battle with 
the buccaneers.

Maps and charts believed to have 
been those of Sir Henry Morgan, the 
historic pirate chief, arc In possession 
of the party. Maher says, and already 
hnve been used In another successful 
expedition Into southern Panama and 
South America.

Maher first experimented with radio 
aa a means of detecting burled trea* 
ure In 1918. hut did not perfect hla 
Invention nntll 1922. Since then he 
ha* participated in aeveml successful 
treasure hunt*.

Both the ground and water machines 
are ao constructed that when they

pass over ni r.mngnetlc metal they pro 
duce In the ear phones a sound reac
tion characteristic of the several met
als so accurately thnt the operator can 
tell the nature of the find.

The South American ground radio 
explorations uncovered treasures In 
Ihe old Castillo de San (Jeronimo, neur 
Nata ; In (he ruins of the Church of 
Porto Bello, destroyed In 1710, and 
at Cruces Train. Included it. the find* 
are religious ornaments of gold and 
silver, a sliver church bell, a large 
crown Inlaid with gold, gold and sil
ver vessels ano ancient pistols. Other 

.hunt* have been conducted by Maher 
in Louisiana, Mississippi. Arkansas. 
Texas. California and other stales

The Morgan charts, he says, are 
owned by a Tennesseean, who claims 
to be a direct descendant of the pirate 
chief.

Mussolini Runs Second
New Haven, Conn.—The second 

biggest living world figure, In the 
opinion of Yale seniors. Is Mussolini. 
The middle name of the first la tbe 
same as that of a famous Roman em
peror He is a flyer.

BATTLE WORMS
AND DISEASES

"H uge War on Worms and Disease" 
Is the slogan adopted by the poultry 
specialists of the New Jersey State 
Agricultural college, who suggest sev
en “words to the wise” In a campaign 
ugalnvt disease in New Jersey.

“ Hutch or Buy Chicks Early” Is the 
first. Figures from the farm egg-lay- 
lng contest for five years show that 
chicks hatched before May 15 pro
duced 71 eggs the first six month* 
from November to May, nnd those 
hatched after May 15 produced 68 
egg* for the same period.

Keep Brooder House Clean.”  The 
steps ruggeated for cleaning a brooder 
house thoroughly arc: first, scraps 
Ihe floor, thus removing all accumu
lated droppings and litter; second, 
sweep the celling, wall, and floor; 
third, scrub the floor, side walls, and 
window sills with hot lye solution; 
fourth, clean all brooding equipment; 
nd fifth, nfler the house Is dry spray 

with an approved dMnfectnnt.
“ Provide Clean Range or Close Con

finement.”  By dean rmige Is meant 
ground on which no chickens have 
been raised for at least a year nnd 
where no poultry inunure has been 
scattered for at least two years.

If room I* so limited that clean 
tange cannot he provided, close con
finement I* recommended.

“ Ki-ep Old and Young Stock Sep
arate.”  Do not let the youngsters 
come In contact with the laying stock 
which may ho carrying the germs of 
coccidiosis and roundworm while be
ing apparently healthy.

‘•Build Screen Manure P it”  This 
will partially eliminate Ihe common 
fly which Is a fruitful source of worm 
infestation.

“ Supply Wire Dropping Boards.” A* 
dropping hoards furnish a good source 
of Infection, these should be screened 
to prevent the birds from walking on 
the droppings. A half-inch mesh wire 
stretched tightly beneath the roost 
pole* I* recommended.

“Clean Dropping Boards Daily.” 
From May to October, dropping* 
should lie cleaned from the boards and 
placed In the acreen manure pit.

Gapeworm Pest Spread
to Chicks by Turkeys

I'tilted Slates Department o f Agri
culture. In discussing gapeworm*. 
point* ont that the two most Impor
tant Items In the control o f this pe«t 
are. first, to keep the little chicks 
away from turkey*, and. second, to 

( hrood chicks only on clean ground. 
Turkeys may carry gapeworm* at any 

] age. the grown birds showing no evl- 
1 donee of tlielr presence. Tlie depart
ment reports that In most of the out
breaks Investigated turkeys have been 
present on the Infested farm.

(•round on which chicks have been 
raised before nnd on which mature 
poultry has ranged Is almost certain 
to he Infested with eggs o f the round
worm and tnpeworm. as well as the j 
gape worm. Hence the young chicks 

i should by nil means ho put on clean 
ground each year. Plowing the lots 

i is quite effective In breaking up para- 1 
' site trouble.
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Do not turn lights off too early In 
the spring.

• • •
Too much hulk cannot be handled 

by y mng chicks.
• • •

Early roosting keep* the ehlcka 
from crowding Into the corners.

• • •
Fowls can be culled nt night hy use 

of flashlight with a blue-tinted bulb.

Do not stop feeding early and late 
In the day when lights are finally left 
out.

• • •
Giving the chicks some form of milk 

at the start stimulates their ap|>etltes 
and promotes growth.

• • •
A suitable mash, fed throughout the 

eummer. balances the grain rntion nnd 
keeps the cldcks growing without any 
setbacks.

. . .
Any shelter thnt protect* fowls 

from storms nnd severe weather is an 
Incentive to egg production.

• • •
Sometimes (hut not always) gos

lings will live and make seme growth 
If compelled to rely on their own re
sources to get nourishment.

• • •
The extra expense for a double floor 

in the brooder house Is a good In- 
j vestment. A warm nnd dry floor can 
j he mnde by Including a sub and top ! 

floor wilh a layer of tar paper be
tween them.

• • •
Plymouth Rock hens with extremely 

email combs are apt to produce email 
eggs, It I* claimed by breeder*.

• • •
Removing the cockerels at broiler 

age gives the pnllpts more room to 
grow and develop. Birds of both 
sexe* will grow better when separated.

• • »
During the muddy days of eprlng It 

will he well to keep the layers *hu» 
In the house during the forenoon to 
avoid tracking the nests with muddy 
feet and thus soil the eggs which dls 
count them for market purpose*.

Improved Uniform International

SundaySchool 
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Moody Itlble Institute of Chicago.) 
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Lesson for April 22
JESUS ANO THE HOME____

LESSO N  T E X T — M ark 10:1-1«.
G O LD E N  T E X T — H on or thy fa th *r  

and m other, w hich la tha Oi at com 
m andm ent w ith  prom ise.

P R IM A R Y  T O P IC — Jesus Lovea  L i t 
t le  Children.

J U N IO R  T O P IC —  Jeaua W au te  C h il
dren  to Com e to H im .

IN T E R M E D IA T E  A N D  S E N IO R  T O P 
IC — liv in g  a  C h ris tian  a t Hom e.

YO U N G  P E O P L E  A N D  A D U L T  T O P 
IC — T lie  Chriattan F am ily .

In this scripture we see Christ a*
a teacher.

I. Concerning Marriage (vv. 1-12).
The question touching divorce, which 
the I ’hnrlseea temptingly put to 
Christ, brought forth teaching which 
exhibits marriage in its true light.

1. Marriage should not be degraded 
by divorce (vv. 1-5). Divorce was 
not instituted by God. God ordained 
tbe marriage relation and Intended 
It to be Indissoluble. Moset did not 
originate It or authorize it, but suf
fered. limited and regulated It. Tbe 
rt-uson Moses even suffered It was be
cause of the hardness of tlie heart* 
of tlie people. The existence there
fore and pructlce of divorce Ridicule* 
the coursenes* and perverseness of 
man. Tbe real cause Is sin. There 
1* no more real evidence of the 
blighting effect* of sin in the world 
than the increasing number of di
vorces.

2. Marriage God's primal law (w .
6-8).

The Ideal law of life for the sub
jects of Christ’s kingdom Is mar 
Huge. This Is proven by the funda
mental fact of sex. “God made them 
male and female”  (v. 6). The union 
of the male and female nuturv* I* 
physical, mental and spiritual. In 
marriage the mule and female na
ture* are mutually complemented. 1 
"They twain aliatl be one flesh, so 
thnt they are no more twain, hut one 
flesh.” God'* plan I* that man should 
not he without the woman nr the 
woman without the man (I Cor. 11:11).

3. Marriage has God's sanction (v. 
9).

When God created Eve and (
brought her to Adum He performed 1 
the first marriage ceremony and de
clared that man should leave father 
and mother and cleave unto hi* wife. 
“ What therefore God hath Joined to
gether, let no man put asunder."

4. Marriage of the divorced forbid
den (v. 10-12).

The marriage relation should only 
he broken hy death and sin. In re
sponse to the request of the disci- i 
pics for further Information He de
clared :

(1) “ Whosoever shall put away his 
srlfe and marry another commlttetb 
adultery against her.”

(2) “ If a woman shall put away 
her husband and marry another she 
coinmltteth adultery.”

II. Concerning Children (vv. 13-16)
The union of the male and female 

natures, according to God’s primal 
law of marriage, lays the foundation 
of family life. The normnl Issue of 
such a union Is children. In connec
tion with the divine law of marriage 
It Is fitting that Jesus should set 
forth His estimate of children nnd 
show Ills Interest In them. Christian 
men and women will regard children 
as the property of the Lord and will 
esteem It a high nnd holy privilege to 
train them for Min. Observe:

1. Children brought for the touch 
qf Jesus (v. 13).

It Is incumbent upon all parents to 
seek foy their children personal con- | 
tact with Jesus.

2. The parents rebuked by the dis
ciples for bringing tlielr children 
<v. 13).

They seemed to think that atten
tion to children was beneath the dig
nity of Christ.

3. Jesus' reply (vv. 14, 15). He 
was displeased—really indignant at 
their words, lie  Is displeased today 
over those who ore hindering their 
children from coming to Him.

(1) “ Suffer the little children to 
come unto Me and forbid them not, I 
for of such Is the kingdom of God" I 
(v. 14). The kingdom belongs to 
the children.

(2) “ Whosoever shall not receive 
the kingdom of God as a little child | 
shall not enter therein" (v 15) 
Those who count themselves morally 
helpless, and cast themselves upon ! 
Jesus Christ, the King, renlly enter 
the kingdom.

4. Jesus’ action (v. 16).
He took the children up In His 

arms, put His hands upon them and , 
blessed them. Christ Is the Savior 
of children. Where Christs spirit 
rules, childhood Is sacred and chil
dren hnve great care.

God Is at the Door
God Is knocking at the door of na

tions today for more recognition and 
more spiritual power. And the fact 
Is that He la on the outside. When 
nations spurn this knock from th« 
hand of the Almighty, It is a sure 
thing that they will crumble Into the 
dust.—Oscar Burkholder.

Need of Faith
Draw nigh to God and lie  will draw 

nigh to you. Act faith if you do no* 
feel 1L—Alexander Whyte.

MOTHER!
Child’s Best Laxative i i  

“ California Fig Syrup"

nurry Mother! A teaspoonful ot
•California Fig Syrup" now will thor- 
oughly clean the little bowels and la 
a few hours you huve a well, play* 
ful child again. Even i f  cross, fever* 
tsh, bilious, constipated or full o l 
cold, children love Its pleasant tastsg 

Tell your druggist you want only 
the genuine “ California Fig Syrup* 
which has directions for babies and 
children o f all ages printed on bottle. 
Mother, you must say “California." 
Refuse any Imitation.

Skytcraper* and Wonder
Blr Thomas IJpton Bald at a dinner 

in New York:
“A great and subtle compliment 

was paid to your city hy a friend o f 
mine. He was here a fortnight On
his return I said to him:

“  'Well, your grace, what did yon 
think of New l’o rk f 

“  'I have come home.’ he answered, 
•with the roof of my mouth sun
burned.’ ”

IN BAD HEALTH ”  
FOR SIX YEARS

Lydia E. Pinkham’s Vegetable 
Compound Gave Her Strength

Arapahoe, Okla.—"I want to tell 
you just what Lydia E. Pinkham'a 

Vegetable Com-

Cund baa don* 
r me. I wax in 

had health for 
about six years. 
Mv nerve* wero 
all to piece*. I  
could not sleep 
and wasn't *M » 
to do my house
work. Now I feel 
so much betterl 
I aleep like a 
baby. I  can do 

all my housework, washing and iron
ing and feel fine all the time. I help 
mv husband some in the field, too, ao 
you see we have something to Praia* 
the Vegetable Compound for. I will 
gladly answer ail letters asking about 
the Lydia E. Pinkham’s medicines.”  
— Mas. I.m rza Ilians, Box 665, 
Westwood, California.

Infant Terrible
Host’s Little Daughter (to amateur 

violinist)—Do people suy "Thunk 
you” when you finish playing, Mien
Smith?

“ Yes, dear. 1 think so."
“  ’Cos daddy sny>\ Thunk heaven 1’ ”  

—Boston Transcripu

A lion performing in a circus act Is 
Worth about "HI. Trained tigers, 
bears and leopards all are valued at
about thnt amount.

Don’t Neglect 
Your Kidneys!

You Can’t Be Well When 
Kidneys Act Sluggishly.

F\0 you find yourself running down— 
alwsys tired, nervous and depressed? 

Are you stiff and achy, subject to nagging 
backache, drowsy headaches and dizzy 
spells? Are kidney excretions scanty* 
too frequent or burning in passage ? Too 
often this indicates sluggisn kidneys and 
shouldn't be neglected.

Doan** Pill*, a stimulant diuretic, in
crease the secretion of the kidneys and 
thus aid in the elimination of waste im
purities. Doan* are endorsed every
where. A*k your neighbor!

50,000 Users Endorse Doan’s:
C. P. Wattsaborger. 141 N. Mr own S t, 

Vinita, Okla., says ‘1 had a good deal 
of backache and when I lifted or stooped 
my back hurt intensely. I had read about 
one of our citizens hers recommending 
Doan’s Pills and finally got a bo*. They 
fixed me up in good shape and I do not 
hesitate to give Doan's ray hearty endorse*

DOAN S p,&s
A JTtXlllANT DIURETIC AS KIDNEYS 
fewn-MKwm C. Hlg Owv Suff.lw MY
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House M a y Be Shrine
Elizabeth, N. J.—One of the oldest 

bomes-teuds In New Jersey I* the 
•tench Iletfleld house, built on the 
banks of the Elizabeth river at the 
foot of Pearl street here before Co
lonial times. Sold recently by a de
scendant of Its second owner with the 
provision thut the bouse, rich In leg
end and the home of nine generations, 
be preserved. It has been offered as 
a Colonial shrine or headquarters to 
the historical ail'd patriotic societies

IDEAL FOR SPRING

Foulard and flat crepe makes the 
ideal spring ensemble. This model Is 
In red and white foulard trimmed with 
•  jabot of white flat crepe and worn 
with a red flat crepe coat, lined and 
trimmed In the foulard.

of this city by Muson Kirkland, the 
present owner.

Miss Emily tiettleld, of the ninth 
generation o f the Itevolutlonury fain 
lly, will contribute to the shrine from 
her store of Colonlul furniture, pic
tures, legal documents and other rel
ics. A wealth of historic material re
mained In the house from the days 
before the Revolution until ‘JO years 
ago. when Miss Iletfleld und her moth
er moved to a more modern home.

Built by Skipper.
The house was built in 1000-7 by 

Abraham l.uhherson. skipper of a Hud 
son river fleet and a resldeut of New 
Amsterdam. After a few years he 
sold the property to Matthias Hutfleld. 
who had Come to Elizabeth from New 
Haven, Conn., although originally the 
family lived In Hatfield. England, 
whence wn* derived the name.

The chunge of the second letter In 
the name from “a” to “e” occurred 
during the early dnys of the Revolu
tion. Many houses were divided 
against themselves In those times and 
the Hatfields were not an exception 
Several members of the family chose 
to remain loyal to the Crown and left 
the homestead to Join the British col 
ony on Staten Island. The others, 
conceived the Idea of changing the 
spelling of the name to sever kinship 
with the royalists. The revised ver
sion has been retained by all succeed 
lag generations.

Tradition tells of exciting doings 
at the bouse In the duys when the 
Republic was in the making. Many 
o f these are confirmed by the pupers 
and parchments that Miss iletfleld re
tains

One chapter In the historical lore 
transmitted tells of the secret tunnel. 
This chapter Is sufficiently clear to 
enable Miss iletfleld to ray that the 
tunnel once existed, although Its lo
cation Is unknown. Whether It has 
been entirely filled up, or whether 
only Its entrances have been sealed 
by time or by Intent Is sot known. 
The legend lays that It led from the 
house to the water’s edge In the river.

Among the objects In the house 
were glass platters from which five 
been served; a Hessian cannon ball, 
‘‘ generations” of wedding cake have 
five Inches In diameter, but of great

weight; scoiiees elaborate In gill 
about the tinge, round mirrors; a tom 
utmwk left oil the hoineslead by a 
marauding Indian and pictures mode 
by processes no longer knnwu.

Belter Grade Diamonds
to Be More Expensive

London.—Hood diamonds are to lie 
more expensive, ui cording to S. H 
Joel, member of the diamond syndi
cate here which controls the price. 
"Stones of three curnts and upward* 
will he affected und the minimum 
inrreuse will be ft per cent," lie said 
‘‘Tills Increase has resulted from the 
hfg demand for good stones There 
Is a glut of the small stones produced 
from the diluvial workings, hut for 
the hlg stones there Is «  lag demand

ONCE MORE CHAMPION

The photograph shows Ralph Green- 
leaf, who, falling to crack under the 
strain of a hard tournament at Cbl 
cugo. regained hts national pocket bil
liard championship.

In addition to giving him the title, 
the major share of $.1.UUU prize money, 
and a large percentage of the gate re
ceipts, Greenleaf won the S'.’.Vi month
ly pay which goes with the title.

Marines on Their Way to Nicaragua

A vlt*v% iuUvii from (he Imw ul (he li S 8 Miivtuuke* eu route from
t'liiir!t*Mnii. S t\. fo t'orInto, MnirHfftui Tl>** K«*rfy-m*veiifl» c«»m|»aoy of 
tiiuriiit*. U/i men nmj .'l officer*. w »» Minimi The U. S S Kail>*î |» Is up 
ufieud The ship* nre jtiisNiny flirouirh the I’eflrn Mixucl lock* in the Pan*
mini canal.

College Men Give 
Advice to Coeds

Rochester, N Y.— Feeling that It Is 
easier to tell a woman “ what not to 
do’ than "what to do.' members «t 
the men’s college of the University* o', I 
Rochester have assumed the role of | 
big brother to their fair sisters of the 
women's college

Through the medium of the 4‘umpus | 
college undergraduate publication, the 
men are offering their advice to all 
coeds—free.

Some advice bus been offered In the 
following list of “dou'ts.“ which ate 
peared in the Campus:

Ihm t look over our shoulder to read 
our newspu|»er. Go buy one—they 
only cost a few cents.

Don't say you "Just adore” any girl 
who Is your rival.

Don't accept an Invitation to have 
a sandwich and then order a whole 
meal.

Don’t keep us waiting more than a 
half hour, especially when a to-he- |

paid-for chariot awaits you without.
<>ii Hie way to a picture show, don't 

rave atmut wtuii a wonderful musical 
ruined) is in town

I ain't say you are reducing—and 
then cal everything In sight.

Don’t ask us whether or not to let 
your hair grow

Don't explain dial you know It's 
hud form, hut that you just like to 
• hew gum. nn.vwuy.

Don't poise your clgurette grace
fully and then puff the smoke out 
liefore you buve time to taste IL 

Don't tie afraid 10 uccept n date at 
the last minute, especially when yon 
want It. We know we're supposed to 
think you're popular.

Don't he avidly Interested In the 
things you say shock you.

Say everything Is “cute”  tf you 
he was not afraid* He could not have 
been otherwise, hui he had .murage Id 
spite of fear.

SUCH IS LIFE: By Charles Sughroe----- This Promise Was a Treat
TME
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* Sweden to Teach
Children to Save

*  Stockholm.—For the benefit 
of Swedish school children with
out money In the bank, the pos
tal savings authorities will open 
25,000 new accounts, depositing 
two crowns In each. Permission 
has been asked from the gov
ernment to use $13,400 of the

. postal savings Income for 1027
*  to defray the expenses. Swe- 
J  den's private savings hanks have
*  made similar distributions of
1  money for several years In or- J 
3  der to teach the school children £
2  how to save. Z

■ » * * * # * # * * * # * *  * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Father S&<je f t y j
No young man can 

s u c c e e d  If be Is 
afraid to do a little 
more than be Is paid 
for.

Cambridge. Muss.—Atoms and mole
cules now can be counted wltb greater 
accuracy than the population of a 
large city, Dr. Miles Sherlll. professor 
of theoretical chemistry at the Massa 
chusetts Institute of Technology, re
ported In a Society of Arts lecture In 
the Institute recently.

“ We no longer doubt the existence 
or reality of atoms.” he said. “ It is 
possible to determine the number of 
molecules Id one gram molecular 
weight of a substance which Is equal 
to the number of atoms In one gram 
atomic weight of any element ThiC 
huge number Is six hundred and six 
and two-tenths sextlllions.”

The lecturer showed a screen pic
ture of the motion of mercury parti
cles. Study of this motion, Doctoi 
Sherlll said, made It possible to count 
atoms and molecules. He also detn

The Impatience of Youth
RFHEMBER, JON —  

A FLYFR'J HFLMET 
DOESN'T MAKF A 
F LY FR ---------

I CAN FLY OUST 
LIKE LINDT —  
IF YOU'LL LET 
MF •

(5URF HF 
(CAN FLT-.

onstrated the Geiger counter, an In
strument so sensitive that It will de
tect even a single electron.

“ Dr. U. C. Blumgart of the Boston 
City hospltaf has made a very won
derful application of the Instrument.” 
said Doctor Sherlll. “ He Injects a 
trace, one quadrllllonlh of a grain, 
which Is about three million atoms, or 
radio-active deposit into the arm of 
a patient.

Then with the aid of the Geiger 
counter he measures the time taken 
for It to be carried to the heart and 
again through the lungs back to the 
heart and on to a point in the other 
arm corresponding to the original 
point of injection.

' ‘The counter, protected from prema 
ture radlutlons by a sheathing of lend. 
Is placed over the heart where It de
tects the arrival of the radioactive 
substance, and again In the other arm 
by means of a second Instrument

“ He Is thus able to measure the 
rate of blood flow through the lungs. 
Such studies hold far-reaching possi
bilities for research In diseases of the 
heart.”

In parts of South America It Is still 
the custom to erect wooden crosses 
on the outskirts of the villages to 
frighten away evil spirits.
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DIPPING INTO 
SCIENCE
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Storms on the Sun
The flames of Are which shoot 

out from the surface of the sun 
are often ten times as long as 
the earth's diameter and scien
tists hi their vigils have seen 
one flame which measured more 
than 33.000 miles and traveled 
at the rate of 3,000 miles a min 
uta. These flames are seen only 
through a specially constructed 
Instrument.
IS  tits Sw tan Sssi ssw  UMw t

COURAGE
By THOMAS ARKLE CLARK 

Deao of Men, University of 
Illinois.

ft N OW he ■ brave boy,” mother 
used to say to me when. In 

sending me to bed alone to the awful 
dark rooms above, she saw that my 
heart beat a little faster and thut fear 
of something unexpected and unknown 
gripped me. ‘‘There's nothing up there 
to hurt you.” And I went, not realiz
ing thut in going and facing the dan 
ger that I feared. I was not a coward, 
hut thut I bad courage, for courage 
consists In facing danger or supposed 
danger that you fear. Aristotle, one 
of the wisest men In the world, has 
said so.

“Courage,” he tells us, “ is not fear- 
lessucss. but the recognition of danger 
nnd the power of self-control In spite 
of fear."

The man who faces danger without 
fear Is not courageous; he Is fool
hardy ; his Judgment Is faulty.

After the marines had made their 
courageous attack hi Belleuu woods I 
had a long letter from Murtln telling 
me all about It. though I had before 
seen an account In the newspapers of 
what hap|>ened.

“ If anyone who was In the awful 
carnage tells you that he had no fear,” 
Martin wrote, “don't believe him. for 
he la either oot human or a liar. 
Every men know when he went Into 
the attack that be faced death, or, tf 
not death, a torn, mangled body to 
b« carried through a life that might 
be worse than death. As for myself. 
I was white and trembling for a time, 
and then my heart began beating like 
a triphammer, but. terrlfled as we 
were, we went oo. and you know the 
result."

Hera waa courage of the highest 
order—not fearlessness but the recog
nition of awful danger, and the power 
to go on nnd meat IL 

Thorn was a Bra la oao of tka apart

meut houses In town oot loug ago. 
Three little children were alone In 
one of the rooms, helpless und stupe
fied by Hie smoke. Their case seemed 
hopeless when one of the young fire
men forced his nay through the flames 
nnd smoke and brought them out and 
down In safety. He realized his dan
ger more even thun the crowd did 
who stood at a safe distance and up- 
pl a tided his action. He had a family 
o. his own at borne, and be must have 
though' of his little boy jnd girl and 
the possibility of Iheir being father
less if he risked his life.

Moral courage Is not unlike physical. 
There Is a gambling game going on In 
the dormitory in which Blake lives, 
with drinking and sn'aclnus talk 

“Cpme on. hoy." one of the fellows 
says to Blake, “ and sit In with us.”

He will be laughed at If he says no. 
and Blake, like most young boys. Is 
sensitive to ridicule. He fears the 
Jibes and the Jokes of his companions. 
They cut him like whiplashes, hut he 
has the courage to say no. and It does 
fake courage In such Instances

((CL ItH WMtffti S>w«pMifT Pnion i

WINS HIGH HONORS

Idas Ruth Houghton of Westfield. 
N. J , of the ctasa of 1929. who was 
elected chairman of the Judicial board 
—one of Smith college's highest hon
or*. 8lto also waa sleeted to Phi

Qaiekly Relieves 
Rheumatic P a in
12 Days' Free Trial

To get relief when pain tortured
Joints and muscles keep you In com- 
stunt misery rub on Joint-Ease.

It Is quickly absorbed and yon can 
rub It In often and expect resnlta 
more speedily. Get It at any drug- 
gist In America.

Use Joint-Ease for sciatica, lum
bago, sore, lame muscles, lame back, 
chest colds, sore nostrils and burn
ing, aching feet. Only 00 cents. It
penetrates.
P P P C - u«nd asms and Addrssa for I I
* S'K.C.rtny trial tuh* to Pope lAbors- 
lo ries , L ie ik  I. H a llo w e ll Ma id s .

Joint-Ease

Holly Wood Valuable
The wood of tl»e holly tree, » hoe* 

foliage Is so Indispensable during the 
holiday season, is highly prised by 
the makers of mathematical Instru
ments.

Tour CTiurch or So- irty can make mon
ey. Introduce WATERLESS CLEANS
ER In your section For tnformatlne 
write H. A. Sanford. Mocksvtlle. N O

E\en If riches did bring unhappi
ness some people would struggle fur
them Just the same.

For true blue, use Red Ones Ball
Blue. Snowy-white clothes will be rare 
to result Try it tnd you will always 
use IL All good grocers hare It.—Adv.

A sunny dls|>ositlon Is made endur
able by a cloud, now and then.

Oklahoma Directory

MERWWLK MAKER
Bent fo r  D airy C ow *

That Good F red  Sat Infirm T h e ir  Need. 
H A R D K 1 4 R - K n i «  CO H O K U .  C ITTe

Prest Machine Worts Co.
M achinate and E le c in a a m  

Motor Repairing a Specialty 
Oklahoma City, OfcU.

M ER IT EGG MASH
Beal lor Laylo* Mens

That Good Feed Satisfies Their Need
B A H U Z S IS - K IS O  I D .  l l t U k o m  (Sty

“ Oar Best on Entry H W

The National Commission Co.
• f  Oklahoma. I me.

STOCK YARDS - OKLAHOMA CITY OKLA.

Ship Your Live Stock 
to the

^ O K L A H O M A
NATIONAL STOCK YARDS

OKLAHOMA CITY

aim
Sin. hr*

Write fer 
NEW

CATALOa

S T O C K M A N -F A U n m  Bi r r L T  CO.
1 **7  U e r m e e B t .  D oom ,Ceim .

Hweet rotate F lu t e :  Nancy Halin'. Porte
rlcoe. Keyweet. *unr. 10#. I#c; 100. I l - t i ;  
I.#•#. IS. PomtpmM. L. O Herron. IdabeUOkl*

O IL RO YALTY owner* winkle* te  nett er
pool acree*e ; w rite  J. L. M cK eow *. Fran.. 
Okie. Roya lty  Trust. American Natl. Bunk 
H id* . Oklahoma City. Okie.

_____ _________■  ____PH  irktkf vpekdRBMt
home. Full H r t lt t lnw fer *  Mumped eelf- 
iddreamed envelope. Fnkrnf On., Ctenl— l j  O.
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Why Risk Your Money 
on an Unknown Tire?

You needn’t take a chance, just because you 

want a low-priced tire. We take all the risk 

and gamble out of your problem by offering

you genuine—

COPYRIGHT 1927, U

i
5

Goodyear Pathfinders!

These are low-priced, high-grade tires, offered 

at attractive prices through Goodyear’s ability

to purchase and manufacture on a tremendous 
scale. We back them up with our reputation,

and with service that assures you ever}1 mile 

you pay for.

Hutto Chevrolet Co
CHEVROLET SALES AND SERVICE 

SUDAN. TEXAS

Thursday, Friday and Saturday, April 19, 20 and 21

H. G. Ramby Drug Store
The Scout Handbook *

The “ bran’ new”  scout hand
book, second only to the Bible in 
every loyal Boy Scout’s library, 
was issued for the use of four 
million true-bluv- young Ameri 
cans Easter Sunday. Civic, ed
ucational and Scout leaders over 
the entire country have been 
Riven a copy. The new hand
book is completely revised in 
keeping with the times and 
should prove, even as the Bible, 
the Scout s daily guide through 
life.

The new handbook is an effort 
to dramatize the value of the 
Scout movement to the country, 
to render help to boys in carry- 
ing out the useful and practical

i ---------------------( illl.L&EVS FATAL DISEASES
J, I Worms and parasite* in the intestines 
O I of children und< rmine health and so 
O weaken their vitality that they are unable 
\  , to resi-t the diseases so fatal to child life

a tivities of the program, and to 
emphasize the importance of the 
Sc ut Oath: the Scout Law and 
the spirit of service which are 
regarded as of primary import
ance. As one o f the propound
ers o f the book has said: “ We 
have endeavored to increase our 
t mpha-is upon thp educational 
values through organized effort 
to promote service for others, 
which, with the Scout Oath and 
Scout Law, builds up character 
in boys on a sound educational 
basis, and helps them to become 
participating citizens ’ ’

It is well that there should be 
such a popular demand for the 

i handbook even among boys who 
are not Scouts Indications point 
it will circulate second only to the 
Bible. This is a trend which 
shows that young America wants 
something to read besides cheap 
literature. No one, either young

e e e / eV / W .V .V .V A V / V ,',',

or old, can go wrong in simply 
iiic safe course i* to give a few doses of devouring the new Scou t 

$ I 1 handbook for within it are in
corporaled the ideals and funda 
damental truths in both the mor- 

H. G. Ramby Drug Store i *1 and physical world.— Ex.

and f \pels the worms without the slight
est injury to the health or activity of the 
child. Price 85c. Sold by

'V  -v fit
Notice

W e will give away the Super- 
Six Radio next Saturday even
ing at 2 o’clock. Please bring 
your tickets.

H. G. Ramby Drug Store.

/ M W / / / ,
V

i
/ .V / y V / .V - '- '- '- '- '- '- '. '- '- '. '. '- '- '- '. ''- '- '- '
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MOTHER’S D AY  
M AY 13TH

I

of
in

Remember Mother with a nice Box 

Stationery of the finest quality papers 

variety of shades and sizes, or with a Box 

our Choice Candies.

our

o f

!

I

Sudan Drug Store
F. M. Faris and Guy M. Russel, Props. 

“ Prescription Druggist’ ’

v , v , v , v , v , v , v , y , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , v , ', ', v

Specials for Saturday

Mr. and Mrs Wm. H. Walker.
south of town, have been confin
ed to their bed with tlu this 
week.

■ O' ■ -

J. B. Foster was attending to 
business matters and visiting 
relatives in Fort Worth and Dal
las last week. He also visited a 
brother at Edom.

O »

Bring your old shoes here and let us fix them up as 
good as new’ , and while here select your mattress 
covering from our sample book and let us cover your 
old mattresses. Don't forget that we repair harness,
also.

Patterson’s Shoe Shop

r»v ,w / iW V A W V V ,V lW / / »'/ v v v v w v v > v > '

FOR SALE
Beer Bottles, will buy them, also, 
good prices on all junk, such 
and junk of all kind.

as
Am offering 

old Radiators, I

Golden Rule Service Stations  __________________________________
Sugar, 10 lbs 
Tomatoes No. 2 can 
Kraut No 2 cans, 3 for 
Table Peaches No. 2 1-2 can 
Pork and Beans, 3 cans 
Raisins, 4 ib pkg 
Spuds, 10 lbs

.68

.09

.25
.22
.25
.46
.39

Mr. and Mrs. L. E. Dent, who 
have been visiting friends and 

I relatives in Oklahoma, returned 
the first of last week.

V ,V ,V / ,V ,V ,V ,V / / ,W .

Also a nice line of Fresh Vegetables.

Don’t Fail to yisit our Meat Depart
ment.

TR A D E  W H ER E  Y O U  SA V E

W E DELIVER.

Phone 43.

V. H. Morrison, Manager.

■  y

.1

i

Garden and Chicken Wiring

Strong, durable Chicken and Garden W ire that will 
stand up under the most severe test. W e  have a 

complete stock-all widths-in small or large meshes. 
Now is the time to make the necessary repairs and 

replacements.
Large supply of Garden Hose.Higginbotham-Bartlett Co.

Good Lumber
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THE SUDAN NEWS

Entered h i  *«*<•«.nd Ham  mail matter July 
1. IMS, at the Poetoffice at Sudan. Texas
under the Act of Match 3. U7I.

byPublished every Friday 

H. H. WEIMIIOLD Mt SON

At IU  Office in Sudan, Texita

H. H. Heimhold. Editor 

Subscription $1.3# the year, in advance
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B e a u ty  a n d  b ra in s .
require a healthy body.

"That tired feeling” 
is a foe to good looks; 
a drag on effective men
tal or physical work; 
a bar to pleasure.

D r. M iles ’ Tonic
brings health, energy 
and rosy cheeks.
Your druggist sells it at 

pre-war prices— $1.00 per 
bottle.

Beauty Parlor Work
1 use the Modern Creams for 

Modern Beauty Work.

i make the right cream for the 
Skin, and treat all kinds of 

Skin Disease.

Marcell 50c
Your patronage appreciated.

Reading notices, obituaries, card o f thanks, 
resolutions o f reaixvt. etc 10c per line. Dis
play rates upon application

POLITICAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
For County Judge

Simon D. Hay
E. N. Burrus (3rd term)

For County and District Clerk
A. H. McGavock

For County Attorney
T. Wade Potter

For Sheriff and Tax Collector
J. L. [Len] Irvin

For Tax Assessor
Roy L. Gattis

For County Treasurer
M. M. (Jimmie) Brittain

For Commissioner Prect. 2
C. A. Daniel

For Commissioner Prect. 4
.1. H. (Jim) Bradley 
Ellis J. Foust 
Newt Cantrell

e

For Public Weigher Prect. 5
S. C. Powell

Mrs. Cora M. Clements

Advantages of a
Department Over a

Bureau of Education

FOR HOUSE DECORATING 
AND

SIGN PAINTING
SEE

W. C. McCLAMERY

GENERAL AUCTIONEERING 
Farm and Stock Solo* 
COL. JACK ROWAN

L ic e n c e d  A u c t io n e e r

Date* Made at This O ffice

%  I

DR. G. A. FOOTE
Glasses Fitted

PHYSICIAN and SURGEON 

office at 

Sudan Druf 

Office Phone 45 

Residence Phone 33

x &

LUMBER

&

‘ITS UP TO GRADE”

We have a com

plete line of

Building
Material

and will gladly fig
ure your estimate.

Foxworth- 
Galbraith 
Lumber Co

Is a Department of Education 
necessary? There are two gen- 

- oral groups which claim that the 
Bureau of Educaiion is sufficient 
to carry on all the present edu
cational activities of the national 
government and any others that 
may be added from time to time. 
One group consists o f those who 
do not know either the present 
needs for a broad program of ed
ucational research or who do not 
know the present scope and di
versity of the educational activ
ity of the national government. 
The other group is comparative
ly small, acts as a unit and con
sists of those who have no inter- 

jest in the cause of public educa
tion, and who, at heart, would 
abolish all such education. This 

, group, by devious forms of pro
paganda. plays upon the creduli
ty and prejudices o f the other 

1 and up to the present has been 
able to hold the balance of opin- 

: ion auairst the creation of a De
partment of Educution with a 
secretary in the President’s Cab- 

^ inet.
^ However, leading public school 
vj ; authorities, many college and 

I university presidents, many of 
k t îe foremost industrialists and

tion are being discovered, and 
new systems of school account
ing, scientific selection of school 
sites, greater detail in school 
equipment, from the kindergar
ten to the university, are being 
worked out. All of these essen
tial changes and improvements 
are necessarily more complex 
and, therefore, demand not only 
the highest trained teachers in 
their respective branches, but 
school administrators who are 
trained in business and munici
pal procedure.

More and more it is evident 
that the biggest business today 
and for all time to come is the 
management of the public school 
systems. The gaeatest business 
problem, therefore, is the reduc
tion of administrative school a f
fairs to a scientific basis. In 
other words, the conscious ap
plication of the principles of 
Spencer’s theorum on civiliza
tion, that administration of ed
ucation "is a proceas from an 
indefinite, incoherent heteroge
neity toward a definite, coherent 4 
homogeneity.’ ’

In this process, o u tg ro w n  
modes, methods and systems are 
giving place to nudes, methods 
and systems more adaptable to 
the newr social order of things, 
all o f which are moving in the 
direction of greater harmony, 
greater economy and the im
provement of the general wel
fare of man.

Some concept of this marked 
evolution that is taking place in 
different parts of the world, cov
ering the whole field of school 
affairs, can be had when it is 
considered together with the 
great changes that have taken 
place in ihe business world dur
ing the past seventy-five or one 
hundred years. In commercial 
activities we have witnessed a 
growth from one man, or a part-1 
nership, conducting business in ! 
a major industry, to corporations 
and interlocking directorates con- j 
trolling this industry. In the 
manufacture of textile geods. by 
way o f illustration, we have 
seen a development from the old| 
hand looms to great mechanical 
looms owned and operated by al
lied interests which e x t e n d  
across the continent, and the end 
of consolidation is not yet reach
ed. The world corporation pro 
motetl by international banking 
groups ia the order of the day.

Aside from the program of 
needed expansion in research 
and investigation, we must not 
lose sight of the face, that the 
present federal educational ac
tivities are now being performed 
in seven departments and six in
dependent agencies of the Fed
eral Government. Again, it is 
obvious that these several activ
ities should not be crammed into 
one bureau. It is conclusively I 
obvious, therefore, that there is 
but one form of executive agen
cy, equal in every respect, for 

I the promotion of the national

A. L. Carpenter

Candidate For 

COMMISSIONER 

Bailey County

1 FARM LANDS
Improved or 
Unimproved

BATES
Enochs,

Fifteen to Sixty 
Dollars i»er acre

HOWELL
Texas

W. H. Ford, M. D.
office in 

Ram by building
Office Phone 10 Res. 11

Sudan. Texas

$

MAYNARD V. COBB
Doctor of Chiropractic

Equipped to give you the Pest 
of health service

CONSULTATION FREE
X-Ray Facilities

Office Hour*: y to i2 a. m., 2 
to 5 p. in. Other time* by 

appointment
Office 124 PHONES Re*. 63 
2nd Floor Palace Theatre Bldg. 

Littlefield, Texa*

More Truth Than Poetry
t

Our spotted Mammoth Incubator.
W ill prove to you a good creator,

It’s an odd-looking kind, that would have done fine, 
I f  we had only started on it in time.

But we acted big fools, working broke without tools. 
And limited time, which is not our rules.
We hurried up our gates, taking eggs by the crates, 

With anxious minds three weeks to wait.
To all our surprise, the chicks didn’t arrive,

In numerous quantities, kicking and alive.
All our faces at this look sad, for we want to do good 

instead of bad.
Of course we heard an unpleasant song,
A few of our customers may always be gone.

But we’ll keep setting this old hen right on,
Each day some are pondering, others are wondering 

If we know our stuff, or even enough,
To set an old hen so big and so tough.

We will not be a liar, but we’ll stay right by her. 
And make this old incubator come on higher.

We hare lived like Chinamen, eating rice.
Using our heads and taking advice.

All w hich is good, to some extent,
Now you just watch us bring up our per cent.

We found that reason and we can tell 
That killed those chicks all in the shell.

The thing that caused us 60 much hell.
But now when you see us, well sure look gay.

For after working hard, both night and day.
We found our trouble, and we ll make her pay.

And you’ ll come in and give us a chance,
You'll feel so happy that you could dance.

For we’re sure this old old hen will hatch true. 
Now we are ready to prove it to you.

W e’ll prove it to you, and you’ ll not deny 
That we live to our motto— "We Satisfy.”

$

j

C. & C. Hatchery.I

J. E (B E R T ) DRVDEN

ATTORNEY-AT-LAW  

Practice in all Court*.

Sudan

HOME BAKERY

The Home of Good Bread

other public spirited citizens ac

quainted with *he facta_ agree I ^ ifa V ^ i^ u c a H o n  wdThat is
a Departmet of Education with

not an adequate agency to ad
minister even the present na
tional activities, to say nothing 
of those which are provided in 
the Curtis-Reed bill. Although 
those who favor a Department 

1 o f Education are not yet acting 
$ ] concertedly, permanent progress 

is being made all along the line 
and victory by the enlightened 
and constructive forces o f the 
country is not far away.

An adequate and perpetual 
^ program o f broad research in ed- 

ucational matters is being forced 
^ by social necessities, such a pro- 

gram as will cover the entire 
§  | range of educational technique—

(the art or teaching, methods, 
curricula, the details of physical 
equipment and school adminis
tration prevailing throughout the 
world, and especially in our pub
lic school systems and public ed
ucational institutions.

Then too, new and more effic
ient methods in education are 
being introduced in different 
parts of the world and of our 
ctuntry; new and more efficient 
modes of school administra-

GENUINE
Goodrich Silvertowns, Radio and Commander Tire# 

and Tubes at Prices that will save you money.

High Pressure
30x3j Commander Cord . . .  4.85 
30x3* Goodrich Silvertown

C o r d ...................... 7.85

a secretary in the President’s 
Cabinet.-Scottish Rites Bureau.

Alene Wells, who is attending 
school in Lubbock, spent Sunday 
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
J. C. Wells.

„-«n«'*i‘.
•|  PJO* ga-uQ '*’11 JO J » » w  l*j(l ■>'!! 
io.u i| a*n*.vaq pasu r u m  ij  ■qju.tp 
o| ja u o s ijd  w Xu iuuiapuoj u a q «  k h >||I i, 
q a q i  uo s.tannf a ip  ,<q a a a a j; i iua|.iun 
u| paan Xiqaq u ioaj * ja u » i  3|a.u;i vq.mi 
an a q i papno san iiia iu o * *| n iau j, 

*jan**l qaoJQ Xqontun

Diamond Jubllaaa.
Thera lire two diamond Jubilees—aoe 

when you are married 75 year*, and 
the other, later, when you irct the luet 
installment paid on the ring.

AN EXHILARATING EFFECT
A bottle of Horbino on the ahelf at 

home ia like having *  doctor in the house 
all the time. It  Rives instant relief when 
the digestion get* out of order or the 
I towels fail to act. One or two doara ia 
all that is necessary to start things mov
ing and restore that fine feeling of exhil-
-- “ ----- J *------------- * _1J ‘ i  which be-

I*rico 60c.

Balloons
29x4.40 Commander Cord . 6.50 
29x4.40 Goodrick Silvertown 

Cord . . . . . .  9.90
30x4.50 Goodrich Silvertown

Cords  .................. 10.90
33x6.00 Goodrich Silvertown 

C o r d ..................  20.40

Heavy Duty
30x5 Goodrick Silvertown 

Cord
33x5 Goodrich Silvertown

C o r d .....................
32x44 Goodrich Silvertown 

Cosd . ,

30.30

33.30

25.50

Other sizes at equal savings

Goodrich Cold Patch 
35c value .15

Ford Fan Belts, any model, 
50c value .30

aration and buoyancy of spirit* which be 
l o n e l y  to jicrfcct health.

Our Repair Department ia equipped with a Reamer with which we can put your 
Car Block in first claaa condition. Mr. H. F. Rodgers, of Hereford, has charge 

of our Mechanical Department and we are pleated to recommend him to our 
customers. He is a man with many years experience and we feel fortunate in 

securing his services. Our work is guaranteed.Sudan Auto Supply
“ Where Your Dollar Does Its Duty”

Sudan, Texas

Hilliard Tire Company
t Littlefield, Texas

H. G. Ramby Drug Store
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CHAPTER XI— Continued
—15—

“Oh. you monster—the poor dear 
trusting heart." ehe muttered, ell In 
the same breath.

Auntalmlry, flushed and radiant 
with excitement, was the drat to ar
rive fur the party. She was Joyously 
pleased at the unusual tenderness ot 
Alice Andover’s greeting, and took her 
all about the room to point out to her 
with ahy pride, how cleverly she bad 
managed things, explaining all the 
little economies she had used, the 
rases to which she had resorted. In 
her desire to make least money go 
farthest. Alice was sympathetic, so
licitous. warmly approving, but kept 
always one sharp and terrified eye 
upon Gay, both of them In a panic of 
fear lest the creature npstalrs regain 
his Solier senses and spoil the party 
for which Auntalmlry bad worked so 
hard.

At Gay's direction. Anntalmlry took 
up her position by the window, with 
Alice Andover and Gay on either side, 
and pressed the electric button which 
set the solitary pine a-sparkle with 
colored lights from top to bottom, 
flashing a brilliant holiday greeting 
all over that end of the Island.

“ It Is tne last Invitation," she cried, 
and her thin little voice quavered with 
excitement. “Come to my party, 
come to my Christinas party! Every
body can see It I( will guide them 
up the hllL How the children will 
laugh I It la very nice. Gay."

The Island trooped to the party In 
a  body, a long stream pouring up the 
hill through the snow, so that all In a 
moment It seemed the I .one Tine was 
a-snrge and a-throb with It  There 
was much laughter, much shrill 
squealing, the piercing staccato of 
children's voices, the high nervous 
laughter of young girls, and deeper 
older voices, calling load and cheery 
greeting.

" I f  this babel doesn’t wake him np. 
he might as well be dead." whispered 
Alice Andover.

’T il go and havve a look." said Gay 
“ It Is enough to bring the treea to 
life."

Gay listened outside the bedroom 
(<|oor a moment, hoping to hear the 
muffled heavy breathing that presaged 
the sleep of their unwelcome guest 
But with the din from below she could 
bear nothing, so she opened the door 
quickly and stepped In. The room 
was wrapped In silence, otter and 
heavy, and In the darkness she could 
not distinguish the shadow by the 
window-seat that was Buddy Bridges 
8he pressed the button that flooded 
the room with light and showed In a 
Hash " i  emptiness. The rugs lay In 
a rumnled heap upon the floor, but 
Buddy Brldgea was not there.

The window was open. Gay ran 
over and looked out. but In the shadow 
o f rocks and trees by the house she 
coaid distinguish nothing. Her eyes 
■warn giddily.

“Sorb—a Christmas," she stam 
mered. Already with that vividly 
creative mind of bera she could see 
him lying on the rocks, a bleeding 
mangled shape. Auntalmlry’s son. 8ud 
denly she was afraid to he alooe. and 
ran downstairs Alice Andovei awaited 
her coming at the foot of the steps 

She read fear In Gay’s eyes 
“ What now, good heavens, what 

now?"
"He Is gone. He la not iuere.“ 
"Gone! Gone where? Gone how?” 
“Come: Let’s look" In the joyous 

confusion that reigned about the 
Christmas tree, with Santa Claus 
noisily distributing the pretty gifts 
with the burble of his hells, the 
laughing voices the crackle ot tissue 
paper, and the treble ot children's 
voices over all. they went out unno 
tired. And wltb an electric flashlight, 
looked beneath the window for the 
crushed and bleeding—

Yes he had certainly dropped down 
Into the Dank of snow There were 
many slims of tramping footprints 
hut the white snow bore no stains of 
red. And Buddy was not there The 
outraged divinity whose patience still 
Is Infinite had guarded Auntalmiry's 
boy that night.

So they went hack, with what non 
chalance they could muster, and 
Joined the merriment within But Gay 
was sick at heart Everybody had 
come to the party the Captain was 
there, the two ministers were there, 
even Buddy Bridges had come home. 
But Rand came not

“Well, well." boomed Santa Claus, 
“ well, well! Here's another present 
for little old Auntalmlry I Aunt al 
miry I”

Santa Clans, powerful young giant 
that he was. caught her up bodily into 
his arms, so that she was quite 
crushed In the shaggy for of bis big 
coot.

“ Auntalmlry. Anntalmlry r  chorused 
the children gaily

And then, no the wave ot that lov

ing Joyous call, the doo» opened, and
he stood there, soft hat crushed low 
on his forehead over the big (lark 
eyes, collar turned up about his chin- 
tali thin, and weak, very pale, Bud
dy Bridges.

Santa Claus, with little Auntalmlry 
still In his arms, turned as the others 
did. to look at this one who came so 
unceremoniously Into the party, his 
face tlone unsmiling, set and grim.

He crossed without a worn tnto the 
center of the room, walked swagger 
Ingly, perbapa to hide the fact that he 
could not stand erect without sway
ing weakly, end atood before Santa 
Claus with Auntalmlry In his arms 
It was she who moved first, moved 
vaguely, slipping to the floor, and then, 
not seeming to walk, seeming to float 
rather, she was beside him, her eyes 
riveted to his eyes haggard and dark- 
lined. and her fingers crept softly up 
his coat toward his face, touching the 
curve of his chin uncertainly. Inquir
ingly. as though It were by feeling 
she would be convinced.

“ Almlry, come away,” broke In A lice 
Andover harshly, hut It was pity that 
hardened her voles “Come away. 
He’a drank “

“ It's Buddy," Auntalmlry said faint
ly. " It ’s Buddy. It Is Buddy."

“Come away. I tell you; he's drank."
Then suddenly Buddy Bridges 

laughed. "Drank.* he shouted weakly 
but with derision 1n his voice. “Oh. 
It's you. Alice Andover, np to yoar old 
tricks! Drunk I So that's what you 
thought. Well, I thought yon were 
crnxy, the pair of yon. stuffing me up 
with cognac, locking me In—I’m not 
drank, morn. I’m sick. They couldn’t 
tell the difference."

Ever^ eye In (he bright, disordered, 
crowded room was Intent upon Buddy 
Bridges who held hla mother In his 
arms, and laughed with her. wept with 
her, and talked to her In a fond weak 
voice. “Sick as a dog. In the hos
pital-weeks Weak as the dickens 
I was In the hospital when- they told 
me you wer< here. I got oat o f bed 
—knocked two Internes down—sick as 
I was Came op here—clear from 
California, mom. Twice I fainted 
away, and when I came to, they had 
me of? the train ana In hospital again. 
But as soon as I got my wind. I heat 
It again. Came on. Drank I Isn’t 
that like her. mom? I'd know In s 
minute It was Alice Andover! You 
haven’t changed much, mom—• little.* 
How his eyes caressed her I "Twenty- 
five years mom. Not s word from 
you In twenty-five years I wouldn't 
have believed It. mom It was—not— 
Just—like you. Was It because they 
sent me to the pen. mom?"

“The—the pen. Buddy? The pen?"
“Oh. hush, yon fool," begged Alice 

Andover.
"In Jersey Twenty-five years—"
“Buddy, you don't mean Ibe peniten

tiary—Baddy—"
“Mom, didn’t yon know It? Didn't 

yon ever know It?”
“ Buddy—“
“Mom. you’ve Just forgot. You 

knew It. You must have known It 
It was In the papers— Is—Is she all 
right?" he asked fulterlngly of all the 
room. “You must have known I t "  

Alice Andover was tall and fine In 
her dignity. “Yes, Buddy Bridges, we 
knew It. We fffl knew It. But nobody 
told her. Almlry never kuew to this 
dny—"

“ Nobodj told her—■
Alice Andover's dignity was simply 

killing “On our Island, Mr. Bridges." 
she said greatly, "we tell odc another 
no news unless It's good news There 
was nobody here low down enough to 
tell Auntalmlry that her son had gone 
to Jail."

’Buddy—" Auntalmiry's voice was
pleading.

“ Aw. mom. It wasn't much. A 
roughhou.se, a row over a game. You 
know | wag always quick In a scrap. 
It wasn t much. But a man was hurt 
So they sent me up for It  But, mom. 
since then, everything fine and dandy. 
.No nonsense since. Got a fine woman, 
got three nice kids, made a lot of 
money— Great mom.” And then, 
suddenly, mercurial man as he had 
been a mercurial boy. he glowered, 
glowered wltb sudden anger sround 
the room. "See here." he demanded 
sharply, "who sent me that paper- 
marked Portland paper —that told me 
mom was dead? Twenty-five years 
ago! One of you sent me a paper— 
that lied." •

The silence throbbed. Everybody 
looked at Alice Andover. She was the 
administrator, and this was a terrible 
charge he brought

Alice Andover did not flinch. She 
turned directly on the Captain.

“John Christian Wallace, do you 
mean to tell me that you dared to 
lake It ui>on yourself—without con 
suiting me— the Dutural admlnlstra 
tor—”

The Captuin removed his pipe and 
atnbled amiably Into the arena, a gen 
tie, dignified little old figure. He put 
an affectionate hand on Buddy's arm. 
Ills voice was wuverlug wltb age and 
with excitement, but he was not 
daunted.

“ Buddy, I says to myself, ‘Jailbird 
or no jailbird, he's Auntalmiry's son. 
He’s got a right to know ahe’s gone.’ 
We said plenty of hard things against 
you, times enough, but nobody ever 
said that Buddy Bridges didn't love 
his mom. ‘No.’ says L ‘he's got a right 
to know It So 1 marked the paper, 
and sent It right off to you. Buddy, 
in Jail or what-not, for I don't hold to 
them as says—"

“ But, Gramp," he Interrupted, for
everybody called the Captain Gramp. 
"Gramp, she was not dead I She was 
not dead!"

"No, but we thought she was. It 
said In the pa(>er she was. We didn’t 
know till next day, or day after, that 
she pulled through after nil. ‘No. 
says I. ‘he's her son. and as soon as 
I read In the paper she was dead, I 
marked It and mailed it. and—”

"But, Gramp. my God. when you 
found out—that she wasn't dead—

Hers In ths Covt She W it at the 
Mercy of Whoever Might Come 
Upon Her.

that she had pulled through— Why, 
tn God's name, didn't you let me 
know ?*'

The Captain was crestfallen, taken 
ahnek. But he rallied, slowly. "Wb- 
what say?” he asked feebly, hand to 
his ear.

“ Why didn’t yon send me word—let 
me know—wheu you found out that It 
was a mistake, and she bad not died? 
I never knew. When I got out I head
ed west and never came back. Never 
wanted to come back If mom was 
gone. Why didn't you let roe know?"

“ God bless my soul," ejaculated Ihe 
Captain feebly. "Didn’t you know 
she wasn't dead? Jnst think of that 
now, Hts own mother not dead, and 
he didn't even know It. Dear dear. 
Buddy, I never thought of It from that 
day to this. I supposed of course a 
hoy would know It If his own mother 
wasn't dead."

When the last tired but happy voice 
had sent Its final “ Merry Christmas" 
ringing hack across the snow, when 
Auntalmlry. with Buddy's weak arm 
about her. had disappeared beyond 
the arc of light that underlined the 
solitary pine. Gay turned bark Into 
the bright disordered rooms and 
closed the door slowly. She was very 
sad. The brightness of the room In 
all Its guy confusion depressed her, 
and she stood, a tired dejected figure 
In the mldsi of It. and pressed her 
burning fare Into her cold clasped

U. S. Grant Won Bride While Fording River
Ulysses S. Grant selected an odd 

time to propose marriage to Julia 
Dent. Lieutenant Grant from West 
Point had met Julia while on a visit 
tn the home of his chum In St. Louis 
He fell In love with her and decided 
to return to pursue his attentions, re
lates Edrs M. Colman In "White 
House Gossip."

Their betrothal occurred while they 
were fording the Gravols river. They 
were In a light rig the young man 
driving. The waters were swollen and 
the current so swift from the recent 
heavy rains thnt they were In grave 
danger The manner of her clinging 
to him In her fear of the water In 
spired him with the courage to pro

Tele phonetic Impane
A telephone operator was at one end 

of the wire and a little girl, who had 
answered her ring, at the other. The 
i-perator obeying one of the rules laid 
down by the company, was trying to 
get the rhlld to call an older person 
She began, according to the rule, by 
asking:

"Is your mama there?"
“ No."
“ It your sister there F
“ No. There’s oo one here but 

grandma and me and the cal. Grand 
ma cant hear and the cal can t talk.’

pose to her then nnd there. In after 
years she often related to her grand
children tne story of the betrothal, 
placing special stress od the old su
perstition that unusual strengih and 
constancy were attributes of many 
pledges made over running water, says 
Capper's Weekly.

Wives Purge Guardians
Statisticians say that In working 

and middle class families from 7fi to 
95 tier cent of all money is spent by 
tne wives. f

Man thinks he supervises the buy 
Ing because he makes out the checks 
for hills, hut actually he knows little 
or nothing about those hills. He thinks 
his wife Is no financier because she 
makes mistakes In adding a column of 
figures. He forgets thst real financiers 
never trust themselves hut use adding 
machines He forgets that the flnan 
elerlng comes In the planning of how 
the Income Is to he spent to achieve 
certain ends and avoid bankruptcy 
That the iiiujorlty of homes are sol 
vent redounds to the credit of the 
women within them.—Helen C. Hen 
nett tn Liberty.

hands. Tears came to her eyes. A 
soh swelled In her throat. She wept | 
noiselessly. What was the success of 
all the noisy merry party to her. 
when Hand had not come, and she 
knew not where he was?

In her heart she knew that Rand 
had not remained away of Ills own vo
lition, that something had kept him 
ugulnst his will, tie had pledged her 
to solemn secrecy In regard to his 
movements, but his prolonged absence 
without word or reussurnnee terrified 
her greatly. She sank down Into the 
window-seat and looked out. The tall, 
gayly lighted pine was hateful, garish 
to her saddened eyes. Impatiently she 
pressed the button, nnd the hlllslope 
was plunged Into Jnrkness.

" It—It's that d—d old clubhouse," 
she said bitterly. " I have • big no
tion to—to burn It down."

With the passionate words came 
sudden determination. She could not 
hear this anxiety, she must know the 
worst, however bad It lie. She would 
slip Into the forest, and reconnolter. 
Bund had sternly ordered her lo keep 
entirely out of the woods and away 
from the Little club, but Gay. In an 
emergency like this, and goaded by 
her fears for him, was not one to be 
balked by obedience. If she found the 
gang In the Little club, she would call 
the police, Immediately, have the 
place raided, and demand Rand of 
them. In her thoughts, vividly, she 
saw the slim worn face, the shapely 
strong hands of the one who had come 
tosher on the waves In the iglttle cove. 
Almost she saw Rand's face, like that, 
with the merry eyes closed, the mock
ing lips set hard, swept by salt water.

“Oh. no,”  she cried faintly. Then 
she sprang to her feet, and pounded 
hotly up the stairs. She was fever
ish with excitement now, her face 
flaming, her lifts parched, her eyes 
tingling hot But her slender, strong 
hands were like Ice.

“ I f  they catch me. I do not care," 
she told herself hotly. “ I've got to 
tind him." She could not bear that 
recurring, evanescent vision of Band's 
face on the winter sea.

The cold fingers tore her party dress 
from her, pulled on heavy silk and 
woolen undergarments, her thickest 
woolen stockings, stout boots. She 
donned her warmest blouse beneath 
the fawn-colored suede wind breaker, 
and bloomers beneath her heaviest 
knickers. The leather cap the palled 
down to her ears, caught np her leath
er fur-lined gloves, and then her dark- 
colored slicker enveloped all.

" I f  they see me, they'll think I’m a 
man," she said sturdily to her stout 
reflection In the glass, “with this cap. 
this slicker, these boots."

Schooled by the experience of six 
months on the Island, Gay slipped a 
flashlight tnto one pocket, and her 
pistol In the other. She was trem
bling all over.

"But I'm not afraid," she said firm
ly. She pressed the last electric but
ton. and the cottage merged tnto the 
darkin >s that covered all the coast. 
She opened the door gingerly an Inrh 
at a time, listening Intently. The 
Island was asleep in the darkness. 
There was no moon ; the stars, r  tote 
and cold, were pin-points of Ice.

She did not hesitate. She quite con
fidently believed that ehe would 
rather die than endnre the suspense of 
uncertainty.

Definite Pattern for
Cities Seen as Vital

The growing practice of fitting 
Antericuu cities to a definite pattern 
rather Ilian allowing them to grow at 
they will is disclosed In a report of 
the civic development department of 
the ('humber of Commerce of the 
United States on city plunning and 
zoning accomplishments.

Tills practice, which originated 
twenty or more years ago, has stead- { 
lly grown until ut the present time 
more than (km American cities have 
adopted some form of city planning.

“City planning,”  the report explains, 
“ Is Hie proper co-ordination of civic 
development, to the end that a city 
may grow In a more orderly way and 
provide ndeifuate facilities for living, 
working and recreation.

“To serve the community best a 
comprehensive city plan must co-or
dinate u’.l physical Improvements, J 
even nt the possible expense of sub
ordinating Individual desires. City 
planning applies the fundamental 
principles of business corporations to 
civic development. It means the bud- j 
geting of future Improvements to ob- 
taiu an orderly and uniform growth 
for the entire community and prevent 
overexpnnslon of one phase of de
velopment at the expense of others."

Shade Treeg a Necegeity
“The elty of fine shade trees Is the 

city beautiful”  —  Charles I.nthrap 
Pack talking—“ When the traveler 

Not daring to use her i (rives thought to the world’s most

over hidden shrubs. But she went on 
When she came at last to the row of 
trees that circled the clubhouse, she 
stood for a long moment, as Rand 
bad taught her, flattened against the 
bark, listening.

Neither sound nor sigh from within. 
"Sealed." she thought, “ hermetically 
sealed.”

She crept cautiously around the cor
ner. feeling her way Inch by Inch until 
she reached the spot where Rand had 
taken out the rocks to get under the 
piazza. It had seemed simple enough 
as she nad watched him, and Gay felt 
she could easily do the same thing, 
and thus obtain a view of the Interior, 
perhaps jnfirmatlon. or denial, of her 
fears. But for all the strength of her 
young arms, for all the power of her 
stubborn will, she could not so much 
ns stir the smallest of the ro.-ks. which 
were now deeply wedged Into the fro
zen soil, parked solidly, presenting a

each of these cities great architects 
and gifted artists have created build
ings of rare splendor nnd stately 
grace. The chief charm of both cities, 
however. Is found In the magnificent 
shade trees which line their streets 
and beautify their lawns, parks and 
public grounds. Who ran picture Six
teenth street or Massachusetts ave
nue, or any of the streets of Wash
ington deprived of shade tree lieautyl 
Visualise without their trees the city 
streets and parks with which you are 
familiar, and see what becomes of 
the CRy Beautiful!"

Western Architecture
The western, or prairie, type of 

architecture derives Its chief char
acteristics from the western prairies 
on which It originated; the horizontal 
elements In the design being heavily

THERE It nothing that haj ever
taken the place of Bayer Aspirin sta 
an antidote for pain. Safe, or physi
cians wouldn't use it, and endorse ita 
use by others. Sure, or several mil
lion users would have turned to some
thing else. But get real Bayer Aspiria 
(at any drugstore) with Bayer on the 
box, and the word gmvitu printed ia 
£ed:

Health Department Is
County’s Great Need

Are you living tn a county without 
nn organized health department? asks 
Dr. II. (I. Benclde.v In llygela, the 
health magazine published by the 
American Medical association.

I f  you do, you are not receiving 
proper heulth protection from your 
local government. State departments 
of health cannot carry on Intensive 1 
health work tn every county In a state. 

'Therefore the only way to maintain 
proper health standards Is to have an 
efficient health department lo every 
county.

No Investment enn yield greater 
dividends than money for public 
health. Doctor Beachley continues. A 
whole-time health department will re
duce ihe amount of sickness from such : 
diseases as typhoid fever, diphtheria, 
smallpox and scarlet fever by almost 
75 |a*r pent during the first five year* 
of Its existence, lie deelnres.

The typical health department con 
slots of a physician who ia a graduate 
o f n medical college with special train
ing III public health work; one or two 
graduate nurses who have studied pub
lic health; one or two sanitary In 
spectors and a clerk stenographer. If 
possible, a laboratory should be pro 
vlded.

AapMa Is 
ths trad* n>»th "*
Bsrsr I I »n « fte to r s  —
of MoBoocstlcacldootir o f SolK jlteocIfl

C O M P X E X J O N
IMPROVED 

. . QUICKLY
Carter's little Liver I

n o n  the bowel* free from 
pain end unpleasant after

effects. They relieve the system of conetted
Cion poisons which many times cause ptmpU*.
Remember they ere a doctor’s pres. _ 
end can he tsksn by the en tire fam ily.
A ll Druggists l i e  end 75c Red Packege*

CARTER'S LSI PILLS

Grove's

Chill Tonic
Is an Excellent Tonic for 
Women and Children, eoc

B A R K E R 'S  
H A IR  B A L S A M

v **e I<*.ndraff <U<>paHair tailing 
Restore* Color aad 

Beauty to Gray and Faded Hah
•Oc. and |l oo at l'ru*ri»ta.

J!_XJ

flash, she made her way through the beautiful cities, he thinks Instinctive- 
snow slowly, from tree to tree, toward iy nf Washington and Purls; and in 
the Little club, stumbling often, run- thinking of them lie delights In ths 
nlng Into unsuspected pines, falling memory of their wealth of trees. In

£
H jORFSTON SHAMPOO—I for nee Is 
Connection with 1 ark* r • Hair Pa aam. kfakea the 
hair aoft and fluffy 60 cents by mail or at dnif- 
I4 U  lliecox c Lt oucal Worfca, Patcbogua, N. I .

JR ' cvtmr Motsivc stent uxi

Dr.Tftacftcŵ ' )
“ **V \e0etable

r & iA P  S Y R U P

P I L E S  C U R E D
Any drunriat will refund jrour money i f  
PAZO OINTMENT fails to core ltrhinc. 
Blind. Bleedin* or Protruding Piles. In 
tubes with pile pipe. 76c; or in tin '
60c. Just ash for_________________

PAZO OINTMENT
Real National Music

“America has no more truly nation
al music than the old tiddler tunea 
which were born of the mountain 
song birds, the chirping of the crick
ets and the murmur of mountain 
streams," declares Henry L. Bamly of 
Petroleum, Ky., the champion fiddler 
of that state.

“ Every child should be taught these 
old song* first," he says, “ for these 
are the nation’s folk songs and an ex
pression of the rugged days upon 
which the country Is founded.”—Farm 
and Fireside.

accented, ns against the more usual
Arm "and \mmmnhle hnrrlrade'Vo'ra" | Practice o f emphasizing vertical lines,

such as Is done In I- rench and Eng
lish small home planning.

The function o f woman Is to serve 
the race. The function of man Is to 
serva the woman and the child.— 
Aasrtaaa Magazine

trance under the piazza.
Thu* hoiked; she stopped s moment 

to consider. One thing was ahsolule, 
she would not go home. But she was 
puzzled as to wise procedure

Tempted for a moment to fire her 
pistol Into the air. hoping thut fear 
of a raid would draw the gang from 
the shelter of the clubhouse, second 
thought convinced her It would be 
sheer foolhardiness At last she de 
elded to go down Into Ihe cove, to ex 
amine the great door nnd look for a 
light benenth the window curtains.

Getting Into thp rove Itself was very 
difficult, for Ihe crevices among the 
rocks were covered with snow, and 
she was obliged to claw her way along 
hand over hand, sounding with her 
feet for standing ground. Down. down, 
she slid, from rock to rock, from 
snowy crevice Into snowy crevice, kick 
(ng, holding on with both hands like 
grim death, down, lower and lower, 
until she attained the level beach of 
the rove. She moved warily now. 
feeling Ihe greal helplessness of her 
position In the woods she could at 
least run for cover. Here In the cov* 
she was at the tnercy of whoever 
might eonie upon her Softly, keeping 
In the shadow of the rocky cliffs, ahe 
crept to the clubhouse door.

hhe ran her nand over the locks care- 
fully. and then softly turned the knob. 
Well oiled, silently It moved beneath 
her hand The door tn the Uttlu dub 
was open

(TO  aa GUNTINUBD.I

The western type of home usually 
Is built in square, ln»x like shape, the 
roof tow-pitched nnd with a widely 
spreading overhang.

Detail work Is heavy, and the win
dows enrry out the squareness of the 
home In their own shape. They are 
used with or without dividing mul- 
lions.—Exchange.

Mixed Dates
Tim—Do you love me?
Mazle— Yes, Bill, better than any 

one.
Tim—But I’m not Bill.
Mazle— Oh, I thought today was 

Wednesday.

Just say to your grocer Red Cross 
Ball Bine when buying bluing. You 
will be more than repaid by the re 
suits. Once tried always used.—Adv

No Aid to Walls
Bureau of standards tests have 

demonstrated thut wetting the bricks 
will not ndd to the compressive 
strength of brick wall*. Clay brick J 
walls will he as strong when aged In 
air for CO days as they will be If kept 
dump for a period of uhnut one week 
after construction, the tests reveal.

In the days of the hammock, there 
never were enough of them In any
household.

Unfair to Home Town
When a boy from a country town 

goes lo a elty and makes good, his 
neighbors seem to think that some 
Inlracle has been performed, or that 
he acquired all his prowess nway 
front home. — Waldport (Ore.) Trib
une.

Resists Rot and Vermin
Sheet steel, because of Its resist

ance to rot. Is coming Into wide use- 
age for pergolas, trellises and other 
garden furniture. Bugs and gnats 

j do not Infest the steel products and 
boring birds have no effect on them.

A Wiie Decision
Oklahoma City, Okie.—“ My blood 

end stomach ware both out of order 
and I felt the need of a general ton

ic. Of all the dif
ferent medicines oo 
the market I de- 
e l d e d to try Dr. 
Pierce's O o 1 d e n 
Medical Discovery 
and I have never 
r e g r e t t e d  my 
choice. I found It 
to be exactly what 
It Is claimed to be 
—a good general 
tonlo and bulldar. 

Aad I am glad to speak a good word 
tor the ‘Oolden Medloal Discovery' 
whenever I have aa opportunity.”— 
J. H Kelley, tlfl W. Choctaw SL 

■tap late say drag etore and ash 
far Dr. Bierce's Oolden Medical Dta
covery la tablets or Uqsld, or 
lOo to Dr. rtorco’s invalids’ Hotel, 
Buffalo. If. Y , tor trial pkg. of teh- 

aivloe.



T H E  S U D A N  N E W S

USE RHUBARB FOR
GOOD TART JELLY

Useful When Young and 
Tender and of Mild 

Flavor.! ________
(Prepared by the Bureau of Home Economic*.
United Staten Department of Agriculture.)

When very young tender rhubarb 
of ndld flavor la In season, some of 
It eun be used to make good tnrt Jelly. 
It will be neceseary to add pectin, 
either homemade, or commercial, to 
the rhubarb Juice, to make a Arm 
product. There are two kinds of 
pectin, apple and lemon, and the lat
ter Is the better to use with rhubarb.

Select rhubarb stalks with very lit
tle green color. Red skin may be 
added, to Improve the color of the 
Juice. The Jelly should have n bright 
red color, and ho  add, but otherwise 
mild flavor. I f  mudt^^vlth lemon 
pectin It should be clear and trans
parent; If mnde with apple pectin 
the color and appeuranre may not he

Making Rhubarb Jally.

so attractive, though the flavor and 
texture should be fairly good. The 
flavor of old rhubarb Is apt to be 
strong; when It Is to be used, the ad
dition of one or two pieces o f lemon 
or orange peel to the stems as they 
cook Is an Improvement

Wash and trim stalks o f rhubarb, 
being careful not to remove the pink 
akin. Cut Into half-inch pieces and 
place In a granite pan. Add one cup
ful water for each pound of rhubarb. 
Cook until tender, then strain through 
four thicknesses of cheesecloth. There 
should be about one and one-quurter 
cupfuls of Juice for each pound of 
rhubarb.

Add six tablespoonfuls of lemon 
pectin extract and one anil one-quar
ter cupfuls of sugar for each cupful of 
rhubarb Juice, and boll. The ordinary 
Jelly test cannot always be depended 
upon In the case of rhubarb, particu
larly If the stalks are not very young 
and tender, because there are certain 
gummy substances present which 
cause the hot Juice to sheet from the 
edge of the spoon, hut which do not 
assist In making a Jelly.

CHOP SUEY MAKES
EXCELLENT DISH

Tmsby Combination Closely 
Resembling the 

Real Dish.
fPr.par.-il by thf Hure.u of Homo Economloo.
Ifnit.u State* l 't t .r tm .n t  of Agriculture.>
A great many people like the Chi

nese dish culled chop suey, but be
cause of the diftleulty of getting cer
tain of the lugredlenta, except In very 
large cities where there are a good 
many Chinese, they do not attempt to 
duplicate the dish at home. The bu
reau of home economics has worked 
out a very trsty and appetizing com
bination of foods obtainable almost 
everywhere that closely resembles the 
real chop suey In flavor, and makes 
tin excellent "one-piece”  dinner or 
luncheon. It can also be used as a 
novelty for evening refreshments 
where something substantial Is want
ed, or for gathering!, such os church 
supia-rs nr community meetings, where 
a little discussion of on unusual dish 
helps to get people started in a so
ciable manner. Soy sauce, the only 
strictly Chinese Ingredient called for, 
Is sold by many grocers In bottles as 
Worcestershire sauce Is sold. Indeed, 
If It proves quite tmpcsslble to get the 
soy sauce about half as much Worces
ter shire sauce inay be used with 
good effect, although the flavor will 
be somewhat altered. Here are the 
directions for making the chop suey: 
1 lb. lean pork 4, tbs. soy aaucs
t  cups s h r e d d e d  J tbs. fat

onion 1 to lit  tap. aatt.
t cupa celery abred- depending upon 

ded amount of aatt
1 sraen p ep p e r , In aauce

ahredded 1 tap. cornstarch
S cupa meat broth 1 tbs. cold water 
1 eupa a llced B raz il 

nuts or Jerusalem 
artichoke
Cover the pork with hot water and 

simmer until tender. When -ool shred 
the meat, brown lightly In a skillet In 
one tablespoonful of fat. Remove the 
meat and add the pepper and on.on 
with the rest of the fat and cook for 
three or four minutes. Add the cel
ery, salt, meat Wroth, cover and sim
mer for five minutes. Mix the corn
starch and water until smooth and 
sttr Into the mixture. Then add the 
nuts or artichoke. Add the soy sauce 
In sufficient quantity to give the de
sired flavor, and more snlt If neces
sary. Serve with hot flaky rice.

Good Linoleum
Linoleum Is one of the best and

most serviceable of all coverings for 
floors In kitchens, pantries and bath
rooms, and Is being more and more 
widely used In combination with tex
tile rugs In all the rooms of the house. 
It wears well. Is easily cleaned. Is 
Impervious to grease and water spots, 
and has a smooth resilient surface 
comfortable to walk and stand on.

There are three general types of 
linoleum on the market, according to 
the United States Department of Ag
riculture; I'laln, Inlaid, and printed. 
The plain, as the name Implies, has no 
design and gives the floor an unob
trusive flat appearance that is restful 
and pleuslng. nnd the good grades are 
extremely durable.

H O W  TO  M A K E  STR A W B E R R Y  SUN PRESERVES

Finsst Strawberry Preserves Are Those in Which Sirup Is Thickened by
Sun’s Rays.

(Prepared by the Bureau of Home Economic*.
United States Department of Agriculture.)

Many people think that the finest 
Strawberry preserves are those In 
wi tch the sirup Is thickened by the 
sun’s rays Instead of by cooking over 
a lire. The fluvor Is more like that 
of the fresh berries, and the color is 
unusually line. The bureau of home 
economics tells how to make these 
tan preserves:

I  cups small berries (about 1 pound)
1 pounds selected berries
1 pounds sugar (granulated)

Select large ripe solid fruit, wash 
well, nnd cnp. Crush ami cook three 
cupfuls of the smaller berries for 
litre minutes, stirring all the time. 
Then strain. This amount of fruit 
should yield about one cupful of 
Juice. To this Juice add the sugar 
nnd heat riowly, until It Is entirely 
dissolved. Prop the large berries In
to this sirup and allow ths mixture 
to boll tor one minute. Remove any 
scum, drain the fruit from Hie sirup, 
end p'laee It carefully with the berries

about one Inch apart, on shallow puns 
Poll the sirup to a temperature of 

105 degrees C, which requires about 
ten minutes, or until It Is fairly thick 
Pour this over the berries in a thin 
layer. Cover with window glnes, h I 
lowing an air space on all sides. 
I’ lace the pans In the sun and turn 
the berries over before the next day's 
sunning. Repeat this for three days, 
or until the sirup has formed a Jelly 
This amount yields s little over one 
pint o f fruit. The success o f this j 
method o f preparing strawberries de | 
pends upon the heat of the sub  as 
well as the Arm ripe condition of the ! 
fruit used. They should be taken In
to the house before the dt-w falls. In 
case there is rain before the Jelly state 
la reached, the pane may be placed In 
a warm oven. This, however, dark
ens the fruit somewhat and Is ooly 
done to prevent loss. One tablespoon 
ful of lemon Juice to eacl cupful of 
concentrated sirup Improves the color, 
and to some persons the flavor of ths 
preserves

WHEN  
ROBERT WAS 
TWENTY-ONE

<& by D. J. WalHh >

WHKN 
contru 
was fa

the wealthy building 
contractor, Alexander Ware, 

killed in an automobile 
accident, and then, when his 

widow, one short month after the fu
neral, married Silas Bartlett, the res
idents o f Sblpleyvllle were astounded 
A report gained currency that Silas 
had been her first love, that she had 
Jilted hlin In a moment of pique and 
mnrrled Ware, and had always re
gretted It. This explained but did not 
excuse her shameful precipitancy 
Her neighbors conceded, however, that 
Ware’s sixteen-year-old son had «c- 

1 qulred a kind and gentle stepfuther. 
But If the son, Robert, had been less 
of a stoic he might have disillusioned 
them. Bartlett, the stepfuther, soft 
spoken and suave In public, became 
to Robert In the home a monster of 
unceasing petty tyranny; and, curi
ously, the wife mnde no effort to pro
tect her son from Bartlett’s calculated 
persecutions. One summer afternoon 
Bartlett called Itobert Into the li
brary.

“ I ’ve beard you talking about go
ing to college.” Bartlett began, with 
brutal abruptness. “ Well, put It out 
o f your head. You can’t afford It. I ’ve 
tried you In my office— and you're no 
earthly good. Your father was a car
penter; mnybe you'll take to tools. 
I've got yon n Job In Allen Hinchey's 
garage. And get to bed early, for you 
start In the morning. Your work will 
keep you out of mischief and away 
from that pauper next door."

"What did little Irene ever do to 
you?” cried the crushed boy, goaded 
at last to angry speech by the unmer
ited slur.

•‘No temper, young man.’’ warned 
Bartlett. “Now I'll tell you this, and 
you can Inform your friend and her 
mother. I'm going to give them no
tice to move: and I’m going to tear 
down their shnok and put up a bungn- 
low. That's all."

Robert turned sway, bitter hut 
hopeless. The Widow Sanderson, a 
weak and delicate woman, who 
worked In Mrs. Vogelsang's bakery, 
snd her nlne-yenr-old daughter. Irene, 
occupied a small rented cottage on 
the grounds. Irene Sanderson, a beau
tiful elfllke little creature, was the 
only friend Robert had le ft ; and now 
she wns to be sent away from him.

Two nights after Robert's one-sided 
Interview with his stepfather, Irene 
Sanderson saw her mother ascending 
the front stnlr* with especial dll*- 
catty and ran to help her. When the 
mother began to talk of colored lights 
snd golden nngels. and then, when she 
tried to cough, nnd flecks of blood np 
peared on her lips. Irene became ter 
rifled. She dashed out o f the bouse 
and across the street, to summon old 
Doctor Oodfree.

“ Dying on her foot,” the kind old 
doctor later told some neighbors who 
had gathered. “ Last stages o f pneu
monia. She'll hardly last the night.” 
And the doctor wns right: In the 
morning Mrs. Sanderson v-as dead.

Fate now grudgingly bestowed one 
kindness on the two troubled young
sters, Robert and Irene Irene wns 
taken Into the home of kind-hearted 
Mrs. Vogelsang, and the Vogelsang 
home nnd bakery was loented on Main 
street exactly opposite Hinchey's gar
age. where Robert w as employed. Rob
ert and Irene were enabled to meet

1 he had not returned. At seven Situs 
telephoned the garage and was in 
formed that Robert and Hlnehey were 
out on a repair job. At eight guests 
were arriving; nine o’clock came, then 
ten, and the hero o f the affair was 
still absent. Then young Ben Lothian, 
excited and breathless, burst In upon 
the merrymakers.

“A surprise party—I’ll say there la.” 
he exploded. ’ 'Bob's married. To 
that little Jane in the bakery. Judge 
Billow tied the knot. They're having 
supper now, In the new home—and 
they wouldn’t Invite me In.”

The party was at uu end. A raging 
mother ami stepfather hurried to their 
automobile. With Ren Lothian to di
rect them nnd followed by all tneli 
lute guests in crowded cars they raced 
toward the little love nest.

Robert Ware, very handsome, snd 
his extremely pretty bride, along with 
Judge Billow and Allen Hlnehey. were 
Just finishing the meal that Mrs. Vo 
gelsang had served. The door was 
flung wide and a furious woman with 
her husband behind her. pushed Into 
the room and faced her son.

"You Ingrate!” she shrieked, In hys 
terical madness ” 1 had my house 
filled with guests In your honor, bu’ 
you've made a mockery of my kind 
ness! Y’ou'll never darken rov door 
again. And you'll never get a penny 
of my money. Your calculating pau
per wife will have to be sntlsfleld 
with a pauper husband.”

Silas Bartlett stepped forward, to 
add his denunciation, hut Judge Btl 
low waved a large silencing hnnd. and 
then rose to his feet slowly and Im
pressively.

“ Y'ou need not speak now. Silas.” he 
said. “ And when I finish, you won't 
wnnt to. Ten yeurs ago, Alexander 
Ware came to me and I drew his will 
The Information has only come to me 
tonight that that will has never been 
probated. But, no mntter. A signed 
copy Is In my office safe. That will 
leaves the bulk of his estate to his 
son. And I have learned that this boy. 
heir to $100,000, was put to menial 
work and denied the college education 
he craved.”

“Mother—mother,” asked the horri
fied son, In unbelief, “ can this be 
true?”

But the chagrined, ashen-faced 
woman could not speak, and Silas 
Bartlett, exposed In his perfidy, did
not dare.

“Robert I have not finished,” re
proved Judge Billow mildly. “Ware's 
first wife had died shortly after the 
birth of her son. That may account 
for ninny things, Robert,”  the Judge 
concluded, gravely nodding Ms head. 
"Mrs. Bartlett Is not your mother."

A tense silence prevailed as Judge 
Billow resumed his seat. Itohert was 
speechless and saddened. With the 
thought of consoling him Irene had 
come to his able. But her own face 
clouded.

“Oh, Robert,”  she ssked Mm In a 
troubled little voice, "do you think It 

j will make any difference? You are 
j so rich."

He put Ids arm lovingly about the 
dainty girlish form of his bride, and 
bending down, kissed her, for all to 
see.

“ Yon bet I’m rich," he told her. “ 1 
was rich before I heard of the money. 
Because I had you. dear."

'■
Bodies of Prehistoric

Race Long Preserved
Mummies of America’s oldest In 

habitants hnve been dissected by Dale 
K. Wilson, anatomist of the Harvard 
Medical school.

The mummies belong to the basket 
maker Indians, who lived In the South

and converse dally.
One dny when business was slack. 

Robert had spent an hour In the store 
with Irene. He came hack wearing «  
lone fnee. snd Ms pmplo.ver. Allen 
Hlnehey, Joked him about his love- 
making. flood-not u red Robert, for 
onee. did not respond to Hinchey's 
humor; Instead, he suddenly became 
desperately frank nnd nnhurilened hl« 
mind o f the whole story of Ids perse 
cutlnn.-

“ So ho!”  exclaimed the amazed 
Ilinchey. at theend. “ I always thought 
that angel of a Silas Bartlett was too 
good to he true. And he wns In here 
Inst right asking me to raise your pay 
—and every cent of It goes Into ht< 
pocket, eh?” He paused, thoughtfully 
“You’re eighteen now. Robert, and I'm 
paying you fifteen a week Cnndhtlv 
you're worth thirty, and you'll soon 
be worth fifty. But. seeing how the 
Innd Bp s , I ’ll not raise your pay. In 
stead, I'll make a bargain."

He pointed through the great open 
rear door of the gnrnge. to a pottage 

j facing on the next street.
“ I took that property for n debt.” 

he explained. “ It’s falling apart from 
I neglect. I f  you spend a few mlnutps 

a day on It. painting and patching, 
you can turn It Into a palace In three 
years. Y'ou'll he twenty-one then, nnd 
I'll mnke you a gift of the house. And 
I ’m getting along In years. Robert 
When you’re twenty-one I'll need a 
partner." He held out his hand. “ Is 
It a go?”

Robert was too overcome for speech 
Tenrs welled In Ms eyes. He could 
only reach for the hand and grasp It 
warmly.

“ And now.” said Hlnehey. “ don'r 
tell a soul except the little girl And 
warn her to keep It under her curly 
yellow wig.”

IJfe took on a different coloring at 
once for Robert and Irene. At length 
came the day when Robert was twen
ty-one.

And Ritas Bartlett and his wife re
membered this fateful date. To show 
their parental Interest In the boy se- 
cretly they planned a “ coming o f age” 
celebration—a surprise party.

Robert went to work as usual that 
morning, hot nt 6 :30 In the evening

west before the time of Christ, 3.000 
It. C„ or possibly much earlier. Mr 
Wilson states. In retaining his Investl 
gallons to the American Nnturallst 
The bodies, which were found In Art 
zona, nre at least as old as most ol 
the early Egyptian mummies, the at» 
ntomist states.

Re|»eateil tests hnve failed to reveal 
truces of blood In Egyptian mummies, 
big in the American specimens were 
found red Mood cells, shrunken and 
dried, blit perfectly preserved.

An Immense quantity of fine soot 
nnd sand wns found throughout the 
lung material of the Indians. This Is 
attributed to their breathing the drv 
and dnsty atmosphere of the region 
where they lived. It Indicates that 
these prehistoric people suffered fmn 
the same lung diseases, silicosis, that 
affects miners today.

Unlike the Egyptian mummies 
which were prepared by elaborate 
processes, these bodies were not em 
helmed at all. They were simply 
hurled and their preservation Is due 
to the unusual drying qualities of hot 
sand nnd warm, dry climate.

First to Weigh Earth
Nevll Maskelyne. an Englishman 

who died In 1811, discovered how to 
weight the earth, which he achieved 
by watching, through a telescope, a 
plumMine hung down the side of s 
precipitous Scottish mountain

And the weight ts. to within s pound 
or two. fl.ooo.oisrfsto.noo.ono.ooo.oiio 
tons.

It was he who first set on foot the 
Nautical Almanack, one of the great 
est aids to mariners since the Chinese 
emperor Hwang-tl. In 2fl34 B. C., In 
vented the compass

Other End Bites
A neighbor's cat came Into the house 

nnd mother told Gloria to catch It and 
put It out After a chase around th» 
house the flve-year-old daughter was 
carrying the cat to the door hy the tall

“ I would not carry the kitty that 
way.” admonished the kind-hearted 
mother.

"But mother, the other end bites,” 
replied Gloria.

VINCENT RICHARDS
Champion Tennis Player 

writes:

“ Immediately before and 
after my important tennis 
matches I  obtain the great
est possible comfort and sat
isfaction fromLucky Strikes.

A  tennis player must guard 
his throat carefully, and 
that is why I  smoke only 
Luckies— they are mild and 
mellow, and cannot possibly 
irritate your throat, and my 
wind is always in splendid 
shape.”

“ h e
Cream 
of the 

Tobacco 
Crop

V

i

“It’s toasted"
No Throat Irritation- No Cough*

@1928, The American Tobacco Co.f Inc.

After the *wine hud scorned the i It is hard for some men to say just 
pearls, nobody else wonted them, what they mean, but It i* harder for 
either. I other* to mean what they say.

GOOD SHOES
add to your appearance, and appearance counts for so much 
these days. Millions of men and women wear W. L. Douglaa 
shoes, year after year, in preference to all other makes because 
they are good shoes, styled ngnt and priced below moat 
other good shoes.
New Spring style* for Men. Women and Boy* *re now heirv* displayed In 
120 Douglas stores in the principal cities and by reliable shoe dealers 
everywhere.

REMEMBER; We bought the leathers for these Spring stales 
before prices of hides and leathers advanced. There's a saving 
for you ot nearly $ 1 on every pair of W . L. Douglas shoes.

A fair and square retail price stamped on the soles of 
Douglas shoes at the factory, guarantees honest value.

Men's $5 to $8 —W om en ’s $5 to  $8 —Boys’ $4 to $3 
Catalog of New Spring Styles mailed on request.

W . L. DOUGLAS SHOE CO.
173 Spark Street, Brockton, Maas.

T O  M ERCHANTS! If Douglas shoe* are not told 
In your . wn, write today for catalog and agency.

makes Biscuits 
taste Better

THS GREAT AM ERICAN SYRUP

And Have a Clear Skin
Gently anoint the affected ps 

with Cuticura Ointment Wash 
in five minutes w ith Cuticur* So 
and hot water and continue bat hi 
for some minutes. Pimples, eci 
mas, rashes, snd irr ita tion s  a 
quickly relieved snd healed by tl 
treatment Cuticura Talcum is ft 
grant and refreshing, an ideal tot 
powder.

I



Specials for Saturday
Flour, Light Crust........... .....................  2.00

Flour, Old Homestead .... ......... 1.90

Lard, 8 lb. Bucket ............  ..............  1.12

Spuds, per pk. ............................  .45

Tomatoes, No 2 cans, 3 f o r ........ .25

Raisins, 41b. pkg, ........................ .38

Sunkist Peaches, No. 2 12  .23

Pineapple, Sliced, No. 2 can ............  .24

Pineapple, Crushed, No. 2 c a n ......... .21

Strawberries, No. 2 can s.... ........... . ... .33

Bur Rabbit Syrup, per gal. .......... .89

Prunes, 10 lb Box ... .98

Peaches, per gal ...................    .58

Browns Crackers, 3 lb box ..............   .38

Browns, 2 lb box .27

W am ba Coffee, 3 lb. can, with

3 lb Sugar______  1.68
W am ba C o ffee  1 lb with 1 lb sugar .58

Banner Coffee, 3 lbs. 1.18

Block Stock Salt, Sulphur .49

Block Salt, Plain .39

Table Salt, 25 lb sack .38

Bananas per ib .07

Lettuce, per head .08

We have Chick feed, Cow feed, Pig feed, and in fact all kind of feed.

FIX IT!

W ■ u course an fix it That’s what we are
here fur, and are auxii - to prove to you how well and 
how qu ck we can do t!i job. Any kind o f repairing 
or bl.ick-niithing is in our line. When coming with 
your repair work <n black-mithing. throw in a sack of 
corn and we will ti ni it into meal while you wait.

Kings Blacksmith Shop

r r . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Lloyd Davis, who has been 
connected with the Shelton and 
Davis Dray and Transfer Line in 
Sudan, has sold his interest tu F. 
M. Shelton and will leave Sudan 
for Shreveport, his future home, 
as soon as he closes his business 
affairs here. Mr. Shelton, who 
is well and favorably known as 
Sudan’s popular Dray and Trans 
fer man, will continue the busi
ness and will approbate your 
business.

. v . v . v . ^ v . v . v . ^ v . v . v , / . v . v . v . v . v . v . v . v . y . v , v . y . v . v . v . v . v . v , v / . v . v . v . v , v . v / . v / . v , '

COMING!
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Good Nut Coal
We have t supply of that good Nut Coal that 

every housewife admires. It i? just the thing for 
summer cooking.

We will appreciate your order and will supply you 
promptly.

Freiley Coal Company.
Sudan, Texas.

+ * + * + ^ ^ V .V ,V .V ,V .V ,V ,V .V .V .V .W .'.W .V .V .','

J. K. Kerr has sold his pressing 
and cleaning plant to Porter Krn- 
estand Jamei Courtney who took 
charge the first o f the week. 
Mr. Kerr will leave for his fu
ture home in Oklahoma soon.

$

Come
Mrs. F. P. Wilson, who has 

been visiting her daughter. Mrs. 
Humphries and family at Clovis, 
New Mexico, returned the first 
of the week.

One
Mr. and Mrs. John Moore and 

Mr. and Mrs. V. S Patterson 
spent Tuesday in Lubbock shop
ping and visiting

.V / .V / / .', ' / / V V / /' * + + * + + * '.V ,V ,V ,r .V .V ,y ,V .V ,W V y K .'/ < .V / .

SIMMONS &  GRAY

General Blacksmithing 

W elding

Sudan, Texas

NOTICE Fat hogs to trade 
for pigs. See H. H. Bush, Su
dan, Texas.

Attention, Poultry Raisers
Z-I-P used in the drinking wa

ter rids poultry of all insects.
Come in and look our used cars Sold end guaranteed by 

over Hutto Chevrolet Co. H. G. Ramby.

C. .1. Bridges is adding an 
dition of two large rooms to 
residence.

Rev.

ComeAll
Poynor

Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Dacus, of 
White Deer, w'ere attending to
business matters and visiting 
with friends in Sudan Tuesday. 
Mr. Dacus was in the grocery 
business here three years ago, 
and he and Mrs. Dacus have 
many friends here.

Mr. Taylor Walker has had an 
attack of flu and tonsilitis.

FOB WORKING PEOPLE 
The beat of workers get out of t rt.i 

when the livrr fails to set. Tney /••*• i 
languid, haJf-«iclc, "blue" and diw-o'ir.- 
and think they are getting lazy. .\ t.’ 
of these symptoms might result in n v k 
spell, therefore the sensible course i to 
take a doee or two of Herlune. It Is j'i 
the medicine needed to purify the tyt t. -n 
and restore the vim and am'>i' :vi cf 
health. Price 60c. Bold by

of Wayland Baptist College will begin a

REVIVAL MEETING
at the New Tabernacle 10 miles South of

Sudan, on

SUNDAY NIGHT, APRIL 22
Bro. Poynor has just closed a wonderful 
Revival at Watson School House where 
he is pastor.

How shall we escape if we neglect so great 
Salvation? Heb. 2:3.
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H. G. Ramby Drug Store
\
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